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Santa’s Parade Is Saturday 
According to the Journal’s 

sources, a special visitor is 

due to arrive here Saturday 
afternoon. Although he is 

called Kris Kringle and 

Father Christmas in various 

parts of the world, he’s known 

to area residents as Santa 

«Claus. 

Santa is scheduled to be on 

the last float in the eighth 

annual Christmas parade 

sponsored by the Harrington 

JAYCEES. Beginning at 1:30 
p.m., the parade starts its 

mile and a quarter route at the 

corners of Delaware Avenue 

and Center Street and will 

proceed west on Center to 

Dorman Street. From there it 
continues toward Commerce 

Street. It will proceed nor- 

theast on Commerce Street, 

then east on Clark Street, past 

the Quillen Shopping Center. A 

turn left on Thomas Street to 

end on Liberty Street near the 

Delmarva Power and Light 

complex completes the route. 

This year’s parade will be 

approximately the size of the 

  

  

1973 parade, which featured 

nearly 100 entries. The 

Honorable Governor Sherman 

Tribbitt will serve as parade 

marshall. Also in attendance 

will be Senator William Roth 

and his family. : 
This parade, one of the 

state’s largest, will include 

antique cars, fire and rescue 

equipment, decorated cars 

and floats, as well as bands, 

other marching units, 

equestrian groups, individuals 

and novelty entries. Since the 

parade will coincide with 

Delaware Day, entries will be 

depicting the theme ‘A 

Delaware Christmas’. High 

school bands will be judged by 

members of the MidAtlantic 

Judging Association and will 

be awarded cash prizes. 

Trophies will be presented to 
winners in other categories. 

David Jones, master of 

ceremonies in previous 

parades, will once again man 

that position from the judges 

stand in front of Watkins’ Auto 

Supply on Clark Street. 

Following the parade, Santa 

will be home in his green and 

red home which is waiting for 

him at its new location in front 

of Food Rite in the Quillen 

Shopping Center. He will be 

there on Saturday afternoons 
from 1 to 3 p.m. until 

Christmas Eve. Sources say 

Santa is looking forward to his 

annual visit in the area and 
hopes to see all the youngsters 

here during his stay. 

In the event of rain, the 

parade will be Saturday, Dec. 

14. 

~ Hup, Planning And Zoning, 

Powell Head Council Meeting 

hd 

At Monday night's 

Harrington City Council 

meeting, the upcoming City 

election was officially set for 

January 14 between 12:00 noon 
and 7:00 p.m. Of the six Wards 

in the City, three Wards (3rd, 

5th and 6th) and the Mayor’s 

seat are up for election. See 

related article. 

At'last month's meeting, the 

Council ruled that Sam 

Powell's septic truck should 

be kept out of the City limits 

for storage purposes. 

truck has caused a great 

disturbance among 
residents on Grant Street 

- where Powell resides, 

stores his truck. Powell again 

offered as his defense that the 

truck must be kept inside 

during cold weather to 

prevent its freezing. Powell 

listened to a Grant Street 

resident, ‘Howard . Horn, 

register a complaint that the 
truck is still kept on Powell’s 

premises despite the ruling by 

Council that concluded the 

truck was there illegally 

mainly due to the fact that a 

commercial operation was 

being conducted in a 

residential area. Powell 

continues to put forth the 

argument that he is con- 

structing a building on his 

farm on the Harrington- 

Milford road. As a further 

surprise in this matter, the 

Mayor, after hearing Horn's 

complaint, read a copy of a 

letter, from the Kent County 

Health unit, to the Council in 

which it was revealed that 

Powell had requested an in- 

spection of his premises by 

health authorities. The con- 
tents of the letter in short 

concluded that Powell's truck 

was not a health hazard to the 

community. At least...as the 

letter further related...not in 

the winter time. 
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‘Mrs. Chester (Norma) Short, 

will be the stenographer at 

City of Harrington for City 

meetings. : 

The 

the : 

and 

Homewood further requested 

in writing that Mayor and 

~~ Council formally grant to the 

  

  

Gary Homewood 

‘Gary Homewood, the 

Chairman of the Planning & 

Zoning Commission of the 

City, asked that Mayor and 

Council in future changes 

regarding the City refer to the 

Comprehensive Development 

Plan and refer these matters 

to the Planning & Zoning 

Commission as well. 

100 
On Wednesday, Nov. 27, as 

part of the community 

Thanksgiving services, St. 

Stephen's Episcopal Church 

officially celebrated its one 

hundredth birthday. Many 

members of the community 

and friends of St. Stephen’s 

were on hand to take part and 

view the display that included 

past history, pictures and 

other items relating to the 

first hundred years in the 

community. 

The City of Harrington was 

four years old in 1874 when St. 

Stephen's Episcopal Church 

came into being. The church 

was built on Fleming Street on 

property conveyed to the 

Reverend J. Leighton McKim 

by Mr. Benjamin F. Fleming, 

for the sum of $150. The 

property was deeded over on 

April 17, 1875. The church 

which stands there today held 

its first worshipers January 

30, 1876. : 

Prior to the founding date of 

1874, three men who were 

lured to this area by ex- 

traordinary accounts of the 

soil and climate of lower 
Delaware (a common practice 

carried out by real estate 

agents and farmers having 

land to sell) wrote to their 
bishop in New York 

requesting his ‘influence for a 

““‘donation for the purpose of 

building a chapel at 

Harrington’'. These three 
men, Aaron Barlow, A.B. 

Barlow, and S.P. Hewes 

visited Mr. McKim, rector of 

P & Z Commission the right to 

make a complete study of the 

Reese Avenue matter and the 

surrounding events leading up 

to the recent controversy. 
In other matters before the 

Council, Leon - Weiner has 

made another proposal to the 

City Council in that he now 

wishes to connect into the 

sewer at a point on Center St. 

between West St. and Dorman 
St. The Council is expected to 

reject this proposal since it 

does not tie in with the overall 

comprehensive plan for the 

City's sewer expansion. 

Weiner proposes to construct 

a housing complex for HUD 

and The State Housing 

Authority. Work is not to begin 

on the project until the sewer 

matter is settled. Council left 

the door open for Weiner to 

come back to their original 

proposal where the sewer line 

would be taken along North St. 

to an interceptor at Calvin and 
North St. intersection. 

    

   

  

Photo by Danny Evins 

Some of the damage to the dock and wharf at Mispillion Lighthouse. This scene was repeated 

along the coastline. 

Several Hats Are In The Ring 

Elections Next Month 
During the monthly council 

meeting Monday night, Mayor 

William Minner announced 

the City elections will be held 

January 14, 1975, from noon to 

7 p.m. at the city’s fire hall. 

Residents will be voting for a 

mayor and representatives 

from the third, fifth and sixth 

wards. 

According the to city 

charter, the office of mayor is 

for two years, while a council 

member sits for a period of 

three years. Under ordinary 

circumstances, there are two 

council seats voted upon 

yearly. This year there will be 

three seats available, since no 

one ran for representative in 

the third ward last year. The 
seat was filled for one year by 

Dr. Vincent Lobo, who was 

appointed after the election 

this past January. He has filed 

for the two years left the 

Ward's councilmember. 

John Satterfield, who was 

not available for comment 
after Monday night's meeting, 

has been appointed several 
times to fill the vacancy in the 

fifth ward, which is the 

smallest in the city. No one 

has filed to represent the fifth 

ward for several years and it 

is not known whether Sat- 

terfield will seek the council 

seat for this election. No one 

has filed from the fifth ward at 

this writing. 

In the sixth ward, the 

location of the controversial 

Reese Ave., incumbent 

councilmember Tharp 

Harrington reportedly will not 

seek re-election in January. 

Earl McColley, Sr., and 

Wilbert (Webb) Porter, both 

of Reese Ave., have filed for 

the seat. 

Mayor  Minner, who 

defeated Alfred Mann (former 

City manager) in both men’s 
first bid for office, stated 

Monday night he will seek a 

second term. So far, Colonel 

Moses Huff, a black minister, 

who started his campaign 

earlier in the year but just 

recently has filed for the of- 

fice, is the only opposition to 

Minner’s bid. 

To be eligible to hold; the 

office of mayor or coun- 

cilmember, one is required to 

be 21 years of age and a city 

resident for a minimum of two 

years. It is necessary to obtain 

ten to 25 signatures from city 

residents if seeking the office 

of mayor, and the same 

number from ward residents 

if seeking to be a coun- 

cilmember. Petitions are 

available at the City Hall on 

Fleming Street and must be 

filed, which includes a 

notary’s seal, by January 4, 

1975. Since this date is a 

Saturday and the City office 

will not be open, the petition 

must be presented by January 

3rd. : 

In order to be eligible to vote 

in the coming election, one 

Years For St. Stephen's 
Christ Church, Milford, in the 

spring of 1868, and asked him 

to hold services on Sunday 

afternoon in their district 

school house, twice a month. 

They intended to build a 

church with the moneys 

realized from the large crops 

they expected to harvest from 

their land. The promise was 

not made good when the crops 

failed to materialize to their 

expectations, and the church 

was not built at that time. 

In 1870 a worshiper at the 

Harrington School House 

offered to give a lot, but 

declined to execute the deed 

until the church was built. In 

1871 a foundation was laid on 

this lot, and some materials 
were contracted for, but the 

site was later abandoned and 

the lot on Fleming Street was 
subsequently purchased in 

1875. 

The funds for building the 

original church were raised by 

subscription, the greater 
portion being contributed by 

Rev. McKim. It is recorded 

that the Young Men's 

Missionary Association gave a 

total of $100 during 1870 and 
1871. This money. was given to 

Mr. McKim, to be used at his 

discretion, towards building a 

church,... and if not, for his 

own support while en- 
deavoring to do so. The society 
was entirely voluntary. 

The little church floundered 
precariously when Rev. 

McKim left the area having 

been open only two and a half 

bd 

years. It remained closed 

nearly a year, to be opened for 

a short period of time, only to 

be closed again. In January 

1882, Mr. Jackson took charge 

of a dwindling congregation 

during a three year period. In 

May 1885 the church closed for 

nearly four years. 

During this period the 

church was nearly destroyed 

by vandals; windows were 

completely broken, a 

melodeon was ruined, even 

the door of the porch was 

forced from its hinges, leaving 

the church to all manner of 

‘profane and improper use’. 

In 1894, following a very 

sporadic number of services, 
the church once again came 

under Mr. McKim’s ad- 

ministrations and continued 

without intermission until 

May 1, 1913. (7). 

Various ministers filled the 

post from that date to 1930. It 

was then the Rev. Joseph 

Hinks, of Milford, served until 

June 1, 1956. At this writing he 

continues taking part in the 

services and related activities 

of St. Stephen's and Christ 
Church, Milford. He was on 
hand Wednesday evening to 

cut the three-tiered cake and 
had a few remarks for the 

gathering. 

The present building, on 

Raughley Hill Road, was 

dedicated by the Rt. Rev. J. 

Brooke Mosely, in May of 1960, 

at a diocesan convention. The 

Rev. John R. Symonds, Jr., 

‘fortunate, 

rector from 1957 to 1962, was 

instrumental in the con- 

struction of the new church. 

The Rev. Quay Rice served 

St. Stephen’s from 1962 to 1971. 

Following a 2 '» year period 

when St. Stephen's was 

without a resident priest, the 

present rector, the Rev. Bruce 

Shortell began his ministry in 

September 1973. 

It is said that history 

repeats itself, and so it seems 

to be with the origianl church 

of St. Stephen’s on Fleming 

Street. The church passed 

from the church family of St. 

Stephen’s to house several 

congregations, but at this 

writing, stands vacant and 

reportedly is suffering once 

again the attack of vandals. 

The church family is indeed 

however, on its 

centennial date to have at its 

disposal a handsome house of 

worship, a parish hall, rooms 

available for Sunday School 

and meetings, as well as an 

office and a separate 

vicarage. The facilities are 

used by the Harrington Day 

Care Center five days a week 

and occasionally by other 

community organizations. 

More importantly, there is a 

resident priest and a growing 
congregation. The founders, 

respective priests and 

congregations involved could 

feel their endeavors were not 

in vain. 

The centennial celebration 
will be carried into 1975 with 

various activities planned. 

must be 18 years old and must 

have lived in the city for six 

months in order to vote for the 

mayor's office, and be a 

resident of the ward for 30 

days. : 
If there is question of which 

ward a resident lives in, The 
Journal will be showing a City 

map in a future edition prior to 

the election. A map of the 

wards is also available in the 

City Hall. 

Those elected will be sworn 

into office on the Wednesday 

following the annual election 

at 7:30 p.m. in the council 

chambers in City Hall. 

Police To 
Supply Dinner 
This year the 

Harrington Police Dept. 

will supply a complete 

Christmas dinner to a 

family in need. To be 

eligible the family must 

live within the corporate 

limits of Harrington. 

Contact the police 

dept. at 398-4494 or at 103 

Fleming Street if you 

know anyone who would 

qualify. The department 

will select the recipient 

on Dec. 23. 

Dr. Hewitt Smith 

Dies In Florida 

Hewitt W. Smith, M.D. a 

‘long time resident of 

Harrington, died of a heart 

attack, Wednesday, 

December 4 in St. Pet- 

tersburg, Fla., after a long 

illness. Funeral arrangements 

are incomplete. 

High Winds, 

Heavy Rains 

Ravage Coast 
On Sunday, the first winter 

storm ripped into the state, 

doing considerable damage to 
the coastline. ] 

In Kent County, much of the 

damage was concentrated in 

the Bowers Beach and 

Mispillion Lighthouse section. 

At Mispillion Lighthouse. 

Charles Fitzwater reported to 

The Journal that he was hit 

hard. ‘I just paid off the paper 

(mortgage) last year and now 

I will have to start all over 

again.” Fitzwater runs the 

restaurant on the main dock at 

Mispillion Lighthouse. He had 

several 1000 gallon storage 

tanks for diesel and gasoline 

which had been covered with 

water. This fuel would have to 

be destroyed. He claims to 
have sat on the bar during the 
storm as more than 2 feet of 

water came into the 

restaurant. The water ruined 

all of his equipment which 

included his freezers, and 

french fryer. Fitzwater had no 

insurance. 

City Manager of 

Harrington, Jack Harrington 

reported that the City had an 

unusual amount of water but 

no real storm damage was 

reported. 
Brigadier General Colbert 

W. Adams of Delaware 

National Guard, and 

Harrington resident. reported 

that it was not like 1962 but 

**...it was bad enough.” 

Adams said units from 

Georgetown, Dagsboro. and 

Milford were called out to the 

beach areas. ‘‘Sometime 

between 11:00 p.m. and 1:00 

a.m. the wind died down, and 

this seemed to be the real 

break,” according to Adams. 

Richard Johnson, District _ 

Manager of DP & L at 

Harrington, reported minor 

limb damages around 

Harrington. Johnson went on 

to relate: ‘‘Bowers Beach was 

the worst hit. We could not get 

into Bowers Sunday night, and 

in connection with the Bowers 

Fire Department, turned the 

current off to Bowers from 
10:00 p.m. until 8:30 a.m. the 

following morning. This was 

done to prevent possible 

fires.” 

Horse Ordinance 

Challenged... Again 
Mrs. Dolores Ralyea of Harrington has been found guilty 

by The Harrington City Alderman, Anna Hampton, for being 

in violation of the City ordinance forbidding the stabling and 

grazing of horses within the City limits. The Ordinance 

requires that a citizen living within 150 feet of the horses 

must bring the complaint before the Court. Mrs. Ralyea was 

fined $50.00 and costs of $7.50, but she posted bond in order to 

appeal the decision to the Superior Court. The complaining 

witnesses were Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Barlow of Milby St., 

Harrington who claimed to live within 150 feet of the horses. 

    Police Beat 

Wednesday night, Nov. 27, pranksters went on a shooting 
spree and shot out windows or damaged screens in a total of 
eight homes and businesses. Reports of damage were 

received from West St., Center St., and Highway 13. Anyone 

having any information concerning this incident should 

contact the Harrington Police Department. 

Early Thursday morning Harrington police were sum- 

moned to a fight at Marshall’s Tavern on Delaware Ave. An 
ambulance was needed to take Alfred Baynard, stab victim, 

to Milford Memorial Hospital where he was treated and 

released. A warrant has been signed for the alleged attacker. 

Some time Friday night or Saturday morning someone 

entered a metal shed at the Hitchens residence on Weiner 

Ave. An inventory was taken but nothing seemed to be 
missing. 

  
DELAWARE’S NEWEST POSTMASTER - William I. Taylor (center) was named Postmaster 

at Greenwood, Del. last Friday by Edward A. Biegel (far right) SCF Manager-Postmaster of 

Wilmington. Looking on the left is Charles S. Willin, Postmaster at Bridgeviile, and President 

of the Delaware Chapter of the National Association of Postmasters of the United States. 

Taylor was formerly Assistant Postmaster at Georgetown.  
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Mr. and Mrs. Clarence 

Barlow entertained Mr. and 

Mrs. Joe Barlow and family, 

Mr. and Mrs. Warren Draper 

and children and Herbert and 

Jeanie Barlow at a 

Thanksgiving Day dinner. 

Mr. and Mrs. Horace 

Howard of Ridgley, Md. spent 

Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert Wix. 

Mrs. Hattie Thomas, Mrs. 

Francis Temple, Mr. and Mrs. 

James DeLeo and daughter 

visited Col. and Mrs. William 

Wix and family in West Point, 

N.Y. over the recent holiday. 

Mrs. Lillian Breeding of 

Baltimore, Mrs. Barbara 

Porter of Greensboro and 

Mrs. Myrtle Downes of 

Camden visited their aunt and 

uncle Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Wix. 

Mrs. Leona Dickregor spent 

Thanksgiving Day in New 

York City. 

Miss Sandra Hendrick of 

Sicklerville, N.J. and Edward 

Subaski of Ridgley Park, Pa., 

were weekend guests of Mr. 

and Mrs. Thomas Clendining. 

Mr. and Mrs. Henry Bullock 

observed their 24th wedding 

anniversary Monday. 

Guests of Mr. and Mrs. Fred 
Fritz for Thanksgiving dinner 

were Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 

Veasey of Georgetown, Gary 

Trader and Mr. and Mrs. 

Henry Bullock. 

Mr. and Mrs. Layton Betts 

had as their guests 

Thanksgiving Day Mr. and 

Mrs. Roger Betts of Dover, 

Mrs. Myrtle Hitchens of 

Wilmington, Mr. and Mrs. 

Ray Davis of Bear and Mr. 

and Mrs. Sam Short. All en- 

joyed the dinner. 

Mr. and Mrs. William 

Ehterington of Lincoln and 

Mr. and Mrs. William Hearn 

were dinner guests of Mrs. 

Florence Ray and son Bud in 

Philadelphia = Thanksgiving 

Day. 

The George Reeds and the 

~ George Lanes spent the 

weekend in Williamsburg, Va. 
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Luff of 

Camden and Mr. and Mrs. 

Robert Luff of Washingten; * 
.C. were guests of Mr. vand. 

dl  -"-".., 
Mrs. Clayton 
esting Day. 

Mr. and Mrs. William 

Kramedas and family, Mr. 

and Mrs. William Horne, Mr. 

and Mrs. Lewes Welch and 

Mrs. Irene Welch spent the 

weekend in Rehoboth. 

Dr. and Mrs. David 

Deuitsch and son Kevin of 

Woodbridge, N.J. and Mr. and 

Mrs. Keith Deuitsch of 

Philadelphia, Pa. and Mr. and 

Mrs. Melvin Brobst were 
dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs. 

Harold McDonald and Mrs. 

James Kelly Thanksgiving 

Day. 

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 

Brown entertained Sunday at 

dinner, Mrs. Blanche Mit- 

chell, Mr. and Mrs. Elmer 

Brown, Mr. and Mrs. Lewes 

Merchant, Sr., Aubrey Brown, 

and Mr. and Mrs. Lewes 

Merchant of Lincoln. 

Weekend guests of Mr. and Binney 

  

Mrs. Harold McDonald were 

Mr. and Mrs. William Storet of 

Hawthorn, N.J. 

Mrs. Helen Graisbury and 

Mrs. Mildred Vincent visited 

Miss Della Ryan in Delaware 

Medical Center last week. 

Miss Ryan was fair and asked 

about Harrington friends. 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard 

Dennis entertained Mrs. 

George Graham and Mr. and 

Mrs. Lester Hobbs and son 

Thanksgiving Day. 

Mr. and Mrs. R.E. Jester of 

Winston Salem, N.C. visited 

his grandmother Mrs. William 

Jester over the holiday. 

Donald Jester and son Greg 

and Mrs. William E. Jester 

had dinner with the latter’s 

son, Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Jester and Darrell in Chin- 

coteague, Va. Thanksgiving 

Day. 

Mr. and Mrs. Carroll Welch, 

Sr. spent Thursday evening 

with Mr. and Mrs. Edgar 

Welch and family. 

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Stevans 

and Mrs. Edith Massey spent 

Thanksgiving Day with Mr. 

and Mrs. Leonard Stevans and 

Mrs. Mary Goldner in 

Wilmington. 

Mr. and Mrs. George Short 

and son Greg of Pompton 

Lake, N.J. and Mr. and Mrs. 

Bonnie Jackson and daughter 

Tracy of Rutherford, N.J. 

spent Thanksgiving week with 
Mr. and Mrs. Jehu Camper. 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Challis of 

Chattanooga, Tenn. and 
Bryson Saunders of New York 

City, Miss Cindy Robertson of 

Atlanta, Ga. and Chuck Peck 

of the University of Delaware 

were dinner guests of Mr. and 

Mrs. Charles Peck 

Thanksgiving Day. 

Mr. and Mrs. William 

Vandersen of Front Royal, Va. 

and Debbie McKnatt of 

Madison College spent the 

recent holiday with their 

parents, Mr. and Mrs. Donald 

McKnatt. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Taylor 

entertained the members of 

their families at dinner 

Sunday. 

Rs. James Heflebower and 

DEL-MOR TV 
APPLIANCES 

WE SELL: 

+ audio components 

»major appliances 

* Admiral color & bw tv 

»Sylvania color & bw tv 
*air conditioners 

xantenna systems 

towers \ 

WE SERVICE: 

xall make tv sets 

xall type of antenna 

systems 

Milford - Harrington Rd. 

Phone 422-8534-6619 

  

  

Save Money On 

  

Heating Bills 

With A 
Freestanding 

Fireplace 

Easy To 

Install 

Wall-Wall Carpets-Rugs 
Furniture-Stereos -Lamps 

Philco & Zenith TV's 

almons Furniture 
On Route 13 Phone 398-8857 
3 Miles South Of Harrington       

son of Charleston, West Va. 

spent the holiday weekend 

with her parents, Mr. and 

Mrs. J. Edward Taylor and 

other relatives here. 

The Merry Makers Home 

Demonstration Club members 

and their guests will hold their 

annual Christmas party at the 

Moose Home Wednesday 

evening December 11. 

Mr. and Mrs. Franklin W. 

Hendricks of Vernon Road had 

as their guests’ = for 

Thanksgiving dinner, Mr. and 

Mrs. Marshall Anthony and 

Sonny, Mr. and Mrs. Franklin 

H. Hendricks, Beverly Hen- 

dricks, John Curtis, Jr., Mr. 

and Mrs. Robert Taylor, Mrs. 

Ethel Statum and Miss Ber- 

nice Hendricks. 

Mr. Clarance Morris, Mr. 

and Mrs. Bradford Morris, 

Mr. Joseph Ward, and Miss 

Jeanie Morris were the guests 

of Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
Morris Thanksgiving Day. 

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Reed 

were guests of their daughter 

and son-in-law Mr. and Mrs. 

Ralph Poore and family for 

Thanksgiving dinner. 

Mr. and Mrs. Allen Needles 

and daughter Cathy of Nor- 

folk, Va. are visiting relatives 

and friends in the Harrington 

area. 

Mrs. Pearl Derrickson and 

Mrs. Burton Taylor have 

returned home after 3 weeks 

in Nashua, New Hampshire 

with Mrs. Derrickson’s son 

Frank M. and family. 

HOME     

    

    

    

      
    
       

    
  

PHONE 

Mon. thru Fri. 9-8 — 

STOP RENTING and 
START.LIVING IN A HOME OF YOUR 

OWN 

Largest Pre-Owned Dealer In Delaware 

NEW AND USED UNITS 
LOW DOWN PAYMENT 

Mr. Joe Ward, Mr. and Mrs. 

Bradford Morris, Mr. and 

Mrs. Nickolus Morris were 

Sunday dinner guests at the 

home of Mr. and Mrs. Charles 

Morris. 

Thanksgiving dinner guests 

of Mr. and Mrs. Bob Collins 

were: Mr. and Mrs. Ed 

Dayton, Eddie and friend, Mr. 

and Mrs. Dewey Meekins, 

Mark and Sherry, Mrs. 

Catherine Fox and friend all of 

Cambridge, Maryland, Mrs. 

Margaret Collins of Cardova, 

Md., Mr. and Mrs. Paul 

Gustapon and Steve, Mr. and - 

Mrs. Bobby Collins, Becky 

and Doug, Mr. and Mrs. Frank 

Collins, Chad and Rodney, Mr. 

and Mrs. Bruce Collins, Pat 

and Greg, all of Harrington. 

Little Greg Collins, and Mr. 

and Mrs. Bruce Collins 

celebrated his birthday 

Saturday with the family and 

friends. Jimmy Messick 

celebrated his birthday on 

Tuesday. 

Mrs. F. Brown Smith and 

Mr. and Mrs. Gayle Smith 

entertained the following 

Thanksgiving Day: Mr. and 

Mrs. Ralph Smith and family, 

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Smith and 

family and Mr. and Mrs. 

Robert Wix. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ken Outten 

entertained several at cards 

Saturday evening, and Sunday 
they were the guests of Mr. 

and Mrs. Nelson Reed, Jr., 

and Mrs. Lilly Sullivan. 

Can Be 

isusde 

FSH, 

398-8181 

Sat. 9-4 — Sun. 12:5 

  Andrewville 

  

By Florence Walls 

Sunday School at Bethel 

Church on Sunday morning, 

Dec. 8, at 9:30 a.m. Mr. Lester 

Larimore, Supt. 

The United Methodist 

Women’s Society of Bethel 

Church will meet with Rev. 

and Mrs. Joseph Holliday, Jr., 

on Monday evening, Dec. 9, at 

7:30 p.m. 

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel 

Bradley and children, Beverly 

and Bruce had a turkey dinner 

on Thanksgiving. Those 

present were Mr. and Mrs. 

Raymond Boyles and 

children, Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur 

Jenkins, and Mr. and Mrs. 

Arley Bradley Sr. 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank 

LeCates of Bridgeville recent- 

ly visited Mr. and Mrs. Alton 

Breeding. 

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 

McCready, Mr. and Mrs. 
Terry McCready, Mr. and 

Mrs. Eric Hobbs were dinner 

guests of Mr. and Mrs.James 

Morgan on Thanksgiving. 

Mrs. Charlotte Hicks and 

Donna Hicks were dinner 

guests of Mr. and Mrs. Roland 

Stayton on Thanksgiving. 

- Mr. and Mrs. George Wright 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 5, 1974 

were Mr. and Mrs. Albert 

Wright and sons, Mr. and Mrs. 

Carl Wright and Mr. Ray 

Wright. 

Mr. Kenneth Walls, Mr. and 

Mrs. Robert Messick and 

daughter, Rochelle, Mrs. Ruth 

Vincent, Rev. Joseph 

Holliday, Jr., recently visited 

Mrs. Florence Walls. 

Mr. Robin Breeding of 

Shepherd College, Shepherd- 

town, W. Va. 

Donato, Oxen Hill, Md., spent 

a few days with Mr. and Mrs. 
Alton Breeding. 

Mrs. Phyllis Gunnoe has 

returned to her home in 

Lookout, West Va., after 

_ spending some time with her 

sister and brother-in-law, 

Miss Caryn 

Mrs. Lucy Whitham of Saint 

Cloud near Orlando, Fla., is 

spending two weeks with her 

sister and brother-in-law, Mr. 

and Mrs. Bucky Moore. 

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 

McCready, Mr. and Mrs. Eric 

Hobbs and Mr. and Mrs. Terry 

McCready were dinner guests 

of Mr. and Mrs. James 
Morgan last Sunday. 

Subscribe To 
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    Williams of Sudlersville, Md., 

and Mr. and Mrs. Richard 

had a family dinner on 

Thanksgiving. Those present 
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NEW MULTI-PURPOSE 

BERNZGUTTER curring Tool 
Cuts Formica® Plastic Laminates, 
Sheet Plastics, Floor Tiles, Sheet | 

Metals, Perforated Hardboard, | 
Paseling and more... 

WITHOUT | 
BENDING, AE 
CHIPPING 

A OR 
\ CRACKING 

  

   

   
   
        

  

     

  

CONTAINS 
3 BLADES 
FOR 
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i CUTS ALUMINUM CUTS PERF. HARDBOARD 

BERNZ (J MATIC 
A GREAT GIFT IDEA 

CUTS CIRCLES. SHAPES Hl 

  

  

TAYLOR'S HARDWARE     Commerce & Dorman Sts. Harrington, Del. 
  

  

SELECTION! QUALITY! VALUE! 
  

  
  

SHOES CLOTHING "FOOD ] 
  

Professional Fitting & Quality Guaranteed 

We honor Central C harge, BankAmericard, 

Master Charge 

Christmas Hours 9:30 - 9 p.m., Mon. - Sat. 

14 N. Walnut St. 

  

  

Milford, Del. 

    

  

JIAL 398-3080 FOOD TO TAKE OUT 

| PIZZADILI'S 0. 
SUBS STEAKS PIZZA 

Spaghetti, Lasagne and Chicken and Other Dinners 
Unique Gifts For Your Browsing Pleasure 

REAL ESTATE 1 

Tischer & Farrow 

gett 
Your Happy Shopping Store 

1 N.E. Front St. Milford, Del. 

Phone 422-9641 

  

  

  

  

    

  

Realtors, Inc. 
  

® Travelers it FIRST 

Commerce 

  

® Savings Accounts 
Checques @ Bank by Mail 

® Safe Deposit Boxes @ on. Loans 

NATIONAL BANK 
of Harrington 
St.-Member of F.D.LC.-398- 

BANKING EQUIPMENT 
FUIT. BANKING SERVICE TAYLOR & MESSICK, NC 

@® Checking Accounts 

i Phone 398-3729     

304 South State Street, Dover, DE. 

RUG CLEANING 

STEAM CLEAN CARPET CO. 
WALL to WALL CARPETS our SPECIALTY 

734-5758 Anytime 
  

    JOHN DEERE FARM EQUIPMENT 
LAWN and GARDEN EQUIPMENT 

SALES AND SERVICE 
BY TWO-WAY RADIO 

Harrington, Del 

JOKN DEERE 

  

    

Complete BANKING FACILITIES 
at the FRIENDLY BANK 

PEOPLE’S BANK 
Commerce St. Harrington 

    
  

398-3256 
  
  

CLOTHING 
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8 WOLLASTON’S 
CASUAL CLOTHES 

SEAFORD HARRINGTON 

398-3764 

  

  

FOOD and INSURANC 

Hi-Grade Dair OUTTEN'S | 
AM Dairy Products At 4 Insurance Service 

Store or at Your Door 

  The Recommended Manufacturers Method 

CALL FOR ESTIMATE     
     

  

      

Homemade por oni H. C. ALE 697-3261 

be. ren CONSUMER NWIDE PRINTING 

i Associated with 

en NATIONWIDE MUTUAL 

Sandwiches INSURANCE COMPANY 

  

The man from Nationwide Is on your 
Phone 398-8321 side 

97 Clark St. Harrington 

CALL 398-3206 FOR SPACE IN DIRECTORY 

  Home Offices Columbus, Ohlo 
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Emma P. Mcilvaine 

Emma Paradee Mcllvaine, 

65, of Magnolia, died Saturday 

at the Crescent Farm Nursing 

Home, Dover, after a long 

illness. 

She was a retired employe 

of the state Department of 

Agriculture. She is survived 

hy her hushand, James B. 

Mcllvaine, a Kent County 

Levy Court commissioner. 

Services were held Tuesday 

afternoon at 2 at the Berry 

Funeral Home, Felton. 

Interment was at Barratt’s 

Chapel Cemetery, Frederica. 

Louise M. Tatman 

Louise M. Tatman, 49, died 

Saturday in the Courtland 

Nursing Home, Dover, after a _ 
long illness. 

She was a seamstress at 

L&M Fashions, Harrington. 
She is survived by her 

hushand, James D. Tatman; a 

son, Kevin at home; two 

daughters, Joyce Reible of 

Saugerties, N.Y., and Teresa 

at home; her father, Charles 
Messick of Milford; two 

Earl and Walter 

Messick, both of Harrington; 

a sister, Betty Johnson of 

Denton, Md.: and two grand- 

children. 

Services were Wednesday 

afternoon at 2 at the McKnatt 

Funeral Home, 50 Commerce 

St., Harrington. Interment 

was in Hollywood Cemetery, 

Harrington. 

A. Frank Bowers 

A. Frank Bowers, 78, of 616 

"Union St., Milton, died 

Wednesday, Nov. 27, in 

Milford Memorial Hospital 

after a heart attack. 

Mr. Bowers was a retired 

grocery merchant. He is 

survived by his wife, Alice; 

two daughters, Ellen Bunting 

and Dolores Marker, both of 

Georgetown; a sister, 

Florence Bunting, of Milford; 

9 grandchildren and one great- 

grandchild. 
Services were Sunday af- 

ternoon at 2 at the Short 

Funeral Home, Milton. 

Interment was in Odd Fellows 
Cemetery, Milton. 

James H. Hansley 

James H. Hansley, 97, died 

Monday, Nov. 25 in Kent 

General Hospital, Dover, after 

a long illness. 
He was a retired farmer. 

His wife, Nora, died in 1959. 

He is survived by two 

daughters, Agnes May and 

Janet J. Parks, both of Felton; 

five grandchildren; nine 

great-grandchildren and two 

great-great-grandchildren. 

Services were last Saturday 

afternoon at 1 at Union AME 

Church, Frederica. Interment 

was in John Wesley Cemetery, 

near Frederica. 

Helen P. Houston 

Helen P. Houston, 75, of 16 

Camden-Wyoming Ave., died 

Tuesday Nov. 26, at Kent 

General Hospital, Dover, after 

an apparent heart attack. 

She was a retired school 

teacher and social worker. 

Her husband, John, died in 

1969. She is survived by two 

brothers. Lawrence Minner 

and William Marvel, both of 

Wilmington: and four sisters, 

Ann Biggs, of Felton, Dorothy 

Minner of Wilmington, 

Pauline Morgan of Houston 

        
        

      

e of Viola. and Agnes 

Services ‘e Saturday 

morning at it the Berry 

Funeral Hz Main St., 

Felton. Int: :nt was in 

Friends M ng House 

Churchyard, den. 

Elbert F  illiams 

Elbert F. V liams, 83, of 

Clark Ave., Jilford, died 

Wednesday, VJov. 27, in 

Milford Memo ‘ial Hospital 

after a short ill.iess. 

Mr. Williams was a director 

of the Milford Trust Co. He is 

survived by his wife, Grace 

L.; three daughters, Virginia 

Payne, of Merritt Island, Fla., 

and Anne Steward and June 

Williams, both of Milford; two 

brothers, Harry and former 

"U.S. Sen. John J. Williams, 

hoth of Millsboro; three 

sisters, Ella Evans, of Frank- 

ford; Olive Rose of St. Pet- 
tersburg, Fla.; and Blanche 

Smith of Salisbury, Md.; and 

two grandchildren. 

Services were Saturday 

afternoon at 2:30 at the Berry 

Funeral Home, Milford. 

Interment was in Odd Fellows 

Cemetery, Milford. 

Helen E. Seifert 

Helen E. Seifert, 67, of 

Greensboro, died Wednesday, 

Nov. 27 in Memorial Hospital, 

Easton, after a short illness. 

Mrs. Seifert is survived by 

her husband, Oscar C.; a son, 

Walter Gemmill of Felton, 

Del.; two brothers, Walter 

Hart of Dover, Del., and 

Luther Hart of Rahodale, W. 

Va.; two sisters, Delia 

Wilhelm, of Parkton and Mary 

Hemminger of Felton, Del.; 

and two grandchildren. 
Services were Saturday 

afternoon at 2 at the Rawlings- 

Boulais Funeral Home, 

Greensboro. Interment was in 

Greensboro Cemtery. 

Edward D. Williams 

Edward D. Williams, 68, of 

306 Old Shawnee Rd., Milford, 

died Monday, Nov. 25, at 

Johns Hopkins Hospital, 

Baltimore, after a long illness. 

He was a retired feed and 

grain operator and was em- 

ployed by the L.D. Caulk Co. 

until 1971. 

He is survived by his wife, 

Elva M.; two sons, Edward A. 

and Eugene T., ‘both of 

Milford; and a brother Elmer 

M., of Milford. 

Services were Saturday 

afternoon at 3 at the Lofland 

Funeral Home, 219 S. Walnut 

St., Milford. Interment was in 

Odd Fellows Cemetery, 

Milford. : 

Brown P. Thawley, Sr. 

Brown P. Thawley Sr., 69, of 

115 Clark Ave., Milford died 

Wednesday, Nov. 27, in 

Chandler Hospital in 

Savannah, Ga., after a short 

illness. 

Insulate Now! Use 
60% Less Fuel 
For Free Estimate Call 398-8481 

If No Answer: 398-8378 

Anthony Gallo 
10% Discount ‘til December 15 

Chicken, Dumplings 
And Oyster 

Obit aries 
Mr. Thawley was on his way 

to Florida when he suffered 

the stroke that was his final 

illness. He had been in poor 

health for several years. 

He served as a member of 

the former state Board of 

Housing and was a director of 

the Delaware State Fair at 

Harrington. He also was a vice 

president and director of 

Milford Trust Co. and was 

active in the Avenue United 

Methodist Church. 

He was co-owner of the 

Milford Plaza in Milford, and 

the dealer for International 

trucks and Chrysler cars. He 

is survived by his wife, 

Virginia B.; a son Brown P., 

Jr.; two daughters, Beverly 

Dugan —-and—Mary ~~ Sue 

Paquette, both of Milford; two 
sisters, Mary Stafford of 

Milford and Laura Lewis of 

Denton, Md., and four 

grandchildren. 

Funeral services were held 

Sunday at 2 at the Berry 

Funeral Home, N.W. Front 

St., Milford. Interment was in 

Odd Fellows Cemetery, 

Milford. 

ANNA G. VADAKIN 

Anna G. Vadakin, 53, of 

Harrington, died Tuesday, 

Nov. 26, in Milford Memorial 

Hospital after a long illness. 

Mrs. Vadakin is survived by 

her husband, Frank A.; three 

sons, Frank H. of Ocala; Fla., 

Jeffrey of Seaford and 

Timothy, at home; two 

daughters, Barbara Hanson of 
San Diego, Calif., and Sandra 

Stallings of Dover; four 

sisters, Eva Eckerson of 

Lancaster, N.Y., Katherine 

Martin of Harrington, 

Elizabeth Pike of Houston, 

and Clara Burlingame of 

Merchantsville, N.J., and 

three grandchildren. 

Services -were Saturday 

afternoon at 1 at the Berry 

Funeral Home, N.W. Front 

St., Milford. Interment was in 

Hollywood Cemetery, 

Harrington. 

Frank E. Larimore 

Frank E. Larimore, 74, of 

Harrington, died Friday, at 

the State Home at Smyrna 

after a long illness. 

His wife, Lucy Larimore, 

died in 1936. He is survived by 

two sons, Herman Vergil of 

Greensboro, Md., and Med- 

ford F. of Preston, Md.; four 

daughters, Dorothy Mae 

Nicholson of Trenton, N.J., 
and Margaret Hutson and 

Martha Stubbs, both of Hartly, 

and Marie Hare of Blades; a 

sister, Anna Palm of Dover, 

and three grandchildren. 

Services were Tuesday 

afternoon at 2 at the Rawlings- 

Boulais Funeral Home, 

Greensboro, Md. Interment 

was in Wesley Cemetery, 

Burrsville. 

  
By Margaret Thistlewood 

Mr. and Mrs. Herbert 

Melvin and children of Lin- 

coln, Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Silbereisen and family, Mr. 

and Mrs. Albert Silbereisen 

and children ‘were 
Thanksgiving guests of Mr. 

and Mrs. Henry Silbereisen 

and son Gary. 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Knittle 

of Rochester, New York, spent 

last week with Mr. and Mrs. 

Charles Marvel. Other 

Thanksgiving dinner guests 

were Mr. and Mrs. Dallas 
Lawter and girls of Dover, Mr. 

and Mrs. Frank Marvel of 

Milford, Mr. and Mrs. J. 

Freeman of Houston, Mr. and 

Mrs. David Marvel and 

children of Harrington, Walter 

B. Jefferson of Milton and 

Houston 
Clinton Marvel. Mr. and Mrs. 

Frank Marvel of Delmar 

stopped by for a visit. Mr. and 
Mrs. William Marvel Jr. of 

Ridley Park, Pa., visited Mr. 

and Mrs. Marvel on Friday. 
Thanksgiving dinner guests 

of Mr. and Mrs. Josick Parvis 
were Mr. and Mrs. Clayton 

Ellis of Delmar, Mr. and Mrs. 
Thomas Parvis of Upper 

Montclaire, N.J., Miss Connie 

Parvis of Milford, and Mr. Ted 

Simmons of Snow Hill, Md. 

Mrs. Stella Sapp was a 

dinner guest of Mr. and Mrs. 

Dewey Sapp of Milford on 

Sunday. 

Mr. Richard Kenton and 

children Rhonda, Regina and 

Herbie and their grandmother 

Mrs. Namorie Hollenger of 

Greenwood spent last week 

vacationing in Florida. They 

spent several days at Disney 

World, and all enjoyed the 

beautiful scenery of Florida. 

Thanksgiving dinner guests 

of Mr. and Mrs. Harry W. 

Towers were Mrs. John Steele 

of Georgetown, Mrs. Velma 

Whitley and Mr. and Mrs. 

William Gallager. 

Rev. and: Mrs. John A. 

Gilmore of Oxford, Pa., and 

children spent Thanksgiving 

with her parents, Mr. and 

Mrs. W. Shockley Dougherty. 

Mr. and Mrs. George B. 
. Thistlewood attended a family 

dinner on Thanksgiving at the 

home of Mr. and Mrs. Fred 

McCreary and children of 

Garrison’s Lake. 
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Want 

~ Another Week      
     

To Go By 

Without Seeing You! 

The Dock-Spot Restaurant 
Now Air Conditioned For Your Comfort 

N. BOWERS BEACH 

Phone 335-3500 

  
Open 5 a. m.- 9 p. m. — 7 Days       

~ Shop Rite Eat Rite Drink Rite 

Boneless 

Round 
Steak 
$739 

With Tenderloin 

Sirloin 
Steak 
$749 

T-Bone Steak *17° 

  

Green Giant 

Niblets Corn 

Buddy 

Peach Halves 

Contadina 

Tomato 

Sauce 

Contadina 

Tomato 

Paste 

f | Food Rite 

Pork & Beans 

Bakers 

Coconut 

  

Pound 

Pound 

/ 

Full Cut 

Raced 

    

Boneless 

Rump 
Roast 

1 id Pound 

Boneless 

Tip 
Roast 
$769 

Pound 

Ground Round $109 

    

12 oz. 29¢ 

wu QC 

3: 89° 

oo 89c 

we GQC 

= 49°   

Vegetables 

5... 8 

King Cole 

Mixed 

  

Imperial 

Margarine 
11b. gtrs. 

69° 
  

2. 

Star Kist 

Chunk 

Light Tuna 

  

Life Buoy 

Soap 
Bath Size 

35°   
  

  

  

      

  

  

  

  

  

  

    

  

  

  
  

LIMIT ONE PER SHOPPING FAMILY 

    

HARVEST 
PRODUCE 

Washed | 

Potatoes 79° 

Macintosh 

Apples ibs, 89c 

Navel 

Oranges 

Fresh 

Pineapple 

Corn 
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Dining Room 

Sunday, Dec. 8, 1974 

All You Can Eat Served From 12-6 

Adults $3.50 Children $2.25 
Every Sunday A Different Menu 

  

   
FRI. & SAT. 9TO9 — MON. 9-6 TUES 9-7 
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Publisher's Choice... 
Harry G. Farrow, Jr. 

“but he only makes $40,000 a year.” 

With our nation and the entire world in a turmoil, we face 

another winter and the shortages which such a season im- 
plies. As the new Congress selects its leaders for the next 
session, we find turmoil there as well. As Wilbur Mills takes a 
glance over his shoulder at which was once believed to be one 
of the most impeccable political careers in Washington, we 
can say that even those who opposed Nixon are sinking to low 

ebbs as well. Where will it all end. The American public 
quietly hopes for and seeks a breath of fresh air. As this new 

Congress begins to settle down for another session, there 

begins a struggle for power as well on the congressional 
level. The outcome is likely to be that men like Mills will be 
stripped of their power which they have held for years. 

It was interesting to note that the doorman of the House of 

Representatives would be retained again at his usual salary 
of $40,000 a year. It made me wonder at the time with utter 

~ disgust at such situations. With many small towns and cities 
across this land facing bankruptcy if the Federal govern- 
ment discontinues the revenue sharing program...which it 

has threatened to do...what will then happen to people who 
hold down these ‘‘important government jobs’ at the fiscal 

and financial risk of all Americans. 
With the extinguishing of the revenue sharing programs 

taken from our small communities, we will then have to learn 

to do it on our own once again. We must become producers 

once again or learn to do without the services which are paid 
for by tax dollars. Frankly I like the idea of the City picking 

up my garbage, rendering police protection to the residents, 

and in general providing more and better services to the 

community. I know that without the revenue sharing we 

cannot hope to have all of the services provided...but one 
thing the revenue sharing is not providing is a $40,000 

doorman. If we cut out government waste, we will be able to 

better protect those things which mean a great deal to us. 

THAT'S MY CHOICE... WHAT'S YOURS? 
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A beautiful flowering plant 

is a wonderful way to express 

the spirit of the Christmas 

season. Consider. these im- 

portant points when pur- 

chasing a gift plant: 1) The 
plant should be healthy, well- 

shaped and of suitable size. 

Flowers should be abundant, 
but just beginning to open. 

Foliage should be clean, of 

good color, and free of pests. 
2) Choose the type or variety 

of plant that you feel will 

flower most dependably in its 

future home. A favorable 

location and proper care may 

greatly lengthen the blooming 

period. 3) Choice may depend 

on whether the plant is to be 

discarded after flowering or 

kept indefinitely. However, 
few Christmas plants make 

satisfactory house or garden 

plants after they have 

flowered. 
Christmas plants, of course, 

have been grown under ideal 

conditions in greenhouses. 

Although these growing 

conditions cannot be provided 
in the average home, you can 

supply certain basic needs. 

Meeting these needs will allow 

you to enjoy your plant for a 

longer time. 1) Give the plant 

plenty of light (a sunny 

windowsill is usually ideal). 

On very cold days, be sure to 

keep foliage from touching the 

window pane and being frost- 

bitten. 2) Give the plant 

reasonably cool temperatures 

(generally 60 to 70 degrees 
during the day, 50 to 60 

degrees at night). 3) Keep the 
plant out of drafts (constantly 
moving air, regardless of its 
temperature, is harmful). 4) 

Keep the soil evenly moist, but 
not soggy. 5) When you decide 

on a suitable location, keep the 
plant there -- moving it about 

requires it to adjust itself over 
and over. 

Florists, garden centers and 
supermarkets all offer various 

flowering plants for Christ- 

mas gift-giving. The following 

list includes the most popular 
varieties and their care: 
POINSETTIA - A most 
popular flowering plant and a 
Christmas tradition. New, 
longer-lasting varieties are 

  

Town And: Country 4 
By Dave Woodward 

Kent County Agent 

available. Needs a sunny, 

draft-free location with the 

room temperature between 60 

and 70 degrees. Keep the soil 

moist. With the right care, it 

can be made to flower again 

next Christmas. 

CHRYSANTHEMUM  - 
Welcome at Christmas or any 

time for its mass of colorful, 

long-lasting blooms. Provide 

full sun, plenty of water, and a 

temperature between 60 and 

70 degrees. Since most 

Christmas mums aren't 

hardy, discard the plant after 

flowering. KALANCHOE - 

Pronounced, ‘‘kal-an-Ko’e’ ”, 

this small, flesh-leaved plant 

has cheery clusters of scarlet 

flowers. Needs full sunlight 

and a temperature of 60 to 70 

degrees. Keep soil moist but 

do not over-water. You can 

keep this as a foliage plant 

after the flowers are gone. 

CHRISTMAS BEGONIA - A 
well-budded plant will flower 

several weeks. Needs a sunny 

window, lots of water, and 

temperatures of 70 to 75 

degrees during the day and 60 

to 65 degrees at night. Discard 

after blooming. CYCLAMEN - 

Attractive plant with in- 

BATA 

14 N, Walnut St. 

S—— N (Ta PP 
| SRY ut 43 

HOLIDAY SPECIALS 

MEN'S FASHION SHOES 
Special Groups 

25% = 30% Off 
Special Women’s Group 

Now ¥5.87 To #987 
Miss America Special Halo 

Pattern Now $11.87 

  

Ten Years Ago 
Fri., Dec. 4, 1964 

The City Council, at the 
December meeting Wednes- 

day night, authorized the city 

manager to complete fencing 

of the sewage disposal plant. 

The store and house of 

Harrington Rash, near 

Hollandsville, were partly 

destroyed by fire Tuesday 

afternoon. Damage to the 

: property and contents was 

estimated at $9,100. Fire was 

caused by a defective chim- 

ney. 

Gov. Elbert N. Carvel, who 

leaves office Jan. 20 will be a 

guest at a Delaware Travel 

Council dinner Dec. 11 at 
Holiday Inn, Dover. 

The State Highway Depart- 

ment is preparing a two-year 

construction program that: 

will call for a bond issue of $35 
million to $37 million. 

Mrs. Walter Schiff and 

Harold McDonald are in 

Milford Hospital. Both un- 

derwent surgery Monday. 
Billie Shaw returned 

Monday from Milford Hospital 

where he had been several 

weeks after an automobile 

accident. 

Mrs. Anna Downing was the 

winner of a bicycle given 

away by Safeway Stores in 
Milford, Friday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Hearn 

of Lincoln were dinner guests 

of their son and daughter-in- 

law, Mr. and Mrs. William 

Hearn, Thanksgiving. 

~ Mr. and Mrs. James Dotson 

of Milford were guests of the 

latter’s parents, Mr. and Mrs. 

Thomas Kirwan, Thanks- 

giving. | 
Miss Leona Dickrager spent 

the recent holidays in 

Philadelphia. 

Mr. and Mrs. George 

VonGoerres had as dinner 

guests Sunday evening, Mr. 

and Mrs. Walter Sharp of 

Milford. 

Mrs. Lillian Kenton of 

Andrewville is in Milford 

Hospital. 
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Days Of Our Years 
Twenty Years 

Ago 

Fri., Dec. 3, 1954 

Nimrod (Cod) Minner, 93, is 

recovering at Milford Hospital 

after a minor operation 

Tuesday. Meanwhile, his wife, 

Addie, is staying with their 

son-in-law and daughter, Mr. 

and Mrs. George Melson at 

Delmar. Last year Minner 

suffered a broken leg. 
S-1c James E. Shultie is 

stationed in Ankara, Turkey, 

and Seaman Richard A. 

Shultie, of the USS Desmoines, 

recently spent the weekend 

together in Istanbul, Turkey. 

‘Mr. and Mrs. Frederick 

Minner and daughter of 

Newark, and Mr. and Mrs. 

Elwood Shultie, Deanne and 

Robert, were guests of Mr. 

and Mrs. Elmer Baker at 

Thanksgiving dinner. 

Mrs. Martie Stubbs and 

Miss Della Ryan spent 

Thanksgiving with the Rev. 

  

and Mrs. Earl Lowery of 

Hoopers Island, Md. 

S-¢c Alvin Donaphan sub- 

scribed to The Harrington 

Journal from Tombstone, 

Ariz. 

Robert Pippin of Dover, 

present sheriff and former 

Levy Court commissioner, 

was appointed by the court to 
warden of the Kent County 

jail. 

Gyido diMarzio, for many 

years a foreman in the shirt 

factory of George Sherwin, 

Inc., until his retirement a 

couple of years ago, is visiting 

on business here from Italy. 

Plans have been completed 

for a Delaware Day program 
to be presented at the 

Harrington New Century Club 

Tuesday at 2:30 p.m. ! 
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Shaw 

of Pennsgrove, N.J., spent the 

weekend with Mr. and Mrs. C. 

Fred Wilson. 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank 

Derrickson have returned 

after spending two weeks with 

their son, Montgar, and family 

in Nashua, N.H. 

Here and There 
By Edna Massimilla 

The annual Thanksgiving 

dinner at Manship Church of 

the Felton Charge was well 

attended. 

Ronnie Jester now plays the 

organ at Manship; 

organ is a recent addition to 

the Sanctuary. 

John Dill is home from the 

hospital and doing nicely. 

Mrs. Edy Hemphill of near 

Felton is compiling a church 

history for the Bi-Centennial. 

A Christmas bazaar is 

planned at Felton U.M. 

Church for December 14th 

from 10 to 4 p.m. with lunch 

served from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

Senior Citizens of the area 

will have a party at Magnolia 

United Methodist Church on 

the 14th from 2 to 4 p.m. with 

dinner ‘and entertainment. 
Congratulations to Mr. and 

2 Mrs. Barry Eberly of Camden 

who have a new baby girl. 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerard Kunz 

of Frederica are being 

congratulated on the birth of a 

son at Milford Hospital on 

November 21st. 

The Curtis Collick family of 

=: Harrington have a new daugh- 

“** ter born on November 20th at 

teresting foliage and beautiful 

flowers. It will bloom for 

“many weeks if temperatures 

are kept cool (65 to 70 degrees 
‘during the day, 50 to 55 

degrees at night). Also, give 

the plant bright light and 

plenty of water, but avoid 

wetting the crown. Discard 

the plant after flowering. 

CHRISTMAS CACTUS - 
Unusual looking but popular, 

this cactus has pink or red 

fuchsia-like flowers. It does 

best when grown in sun at cool 

temperatures (60 to 70 

degrees). Keep the soil moist. 

It can last indefinitely as a 

house plant, but speical care 

will be required for a repeat 

bloom next Christmas. 

AZALEA - This handsome 
shrub provides a mass of 

indoor bloom. If purchasing a 

plant, select one with many 

flower buds but few open 
flowers. Place in a cool (60 to 

65 degrees), well-lighted 

location. Keep the plant well 

watered and the faded flowers 
removed. Since florist 

varieties do not make 
dependable garden plants, 

discard the plant after it stops 

blooming. 

SHOES 

  

9:30 p.m. Mon.-Sat. 
    We honor BankAmericard - Master Charge - Central Charge 

    

  
  

Milford Hospital. 

Congratulations to the Rev. 

Joseph V. Holliday, Jr., pastor 

of Trinity United Methodist 
Church, Harrington. He was 

promoted to the rank of 

Lieutenant Colonel (chaplain) 

in the U.S. Army Reserve. 

Rev. Holliday is a member of 

the 275th Supply and Service 

Battalion in Seaford and his 

military career has spanned 
more than 24 years. 

The Dover District 

Ministers and Wives will have 

their Christmas party on 

December 6th in Georgetown. 

Is your Christmas card list a 

long one? Members and 

friends of Magnolia church 

and community can save time 

and postage money this year 

by signing the large greeting 

card in the church vestibule. 

In this way they may extend 

holiday greetings to local 

friends and neighbors. A 

the. 

  

Christmas donation box is 

supplied at the bottom of the 

card which will aid current 

church expenses. 

Ronnie Reed, Jr., of Rising 

Sun spent the weekend at Mill- 

ville, New Jersey, for the 

annual Pop Warner Away- 
From-Home game. 

Clifford Jones and Bruce 

Frazier were co-chefs at the 

fellowship breakfast on 

Sunday morning 7:30 a.m. at 

Magnolia U.M. Church. 

Mark your calendar now to 

attend the Christmas Cantata 

8 p.m. on December 15th at 

Magnolia Church by the 

Senior Choir led by Jane 

Bryan. 

Pool Proposed 
Bill McCabe, former 

resident of Harrington who 

owns . property in the City, 

came before City Council on 

Monday night with a variance 

request affecting lots which he 

recently purchased on Hanley 

St. adjacent to the Climer 

property. The Council saw fit 

to grant this request based on 

the fact that properties ad- 

jacent to these lots already 

had improvements on them 

within the setback lines on the 

front of the property. The 

front setback line calls for 30 

feet from the property line, 

but McCabe got this am- 

mended by the variance 

request to enable him to be 

able to build houses at a 20 foot 

setback distance. 

McCabe requested that the 

Mayor and Council consider 
the prospects of a community 

swimming pool. When the 

Legion discontinued the pool 

on their property, this left the 

community without this type 

of facility. McCabe said there 

is a need for this sort of 

recreation, and if Mayor and 

Council would conduct a study 

on this and report by the next 

Council meeting, he would 

disclose a plan of how to 

finance it. 
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from Milford Retail Merchants 

il 3-10 SPEED BIKES TO BE GIVEN AWAY 

During The Christmas 

| Shopping Season. 

One Each Week 

Saturday, December 
Ith, 14th, & 21st 

® Nothing to buy 
® Enter often 

Just Register Wherever 

You See This Sign 

[Off 
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Stores Checked For Banned Toys 
Volunteer Consumer children have been banned for 

Deputies throughout hazards such as small parts, 

Delaware have begun this sharp edges and sharp points. 

month to canvass stores in Although it is illegal to sell 

Delaware for banned toys as banned products, last year 100 

part of the Consumer Product volunteer Consumer Deputies 

Safety Commission’s second visited 131 stores and turned 

annual holiday season toy up over 106 catagories of 

safety campaign according to banned toys in Delaware. We 

the State Division of Con- have had excellent 

sumer Affairs which is the cooperation from store 

‘liaison for this federal agency managers in Delaware. 

in Delaware. The Consumer Deputies are 

The Commission estimates not official CPSC employees. 

that last year 150,000 children They are trained, however, by 

and adults required hospital CPSC staff working out of 14 

emergency room treatment area offices to use the CPSC 

for injuries associated with Banned Products List to spot 

toys. More than 150,000 dif- potentially dangerous rattles, 

ferent kind of toys currently dolls, mechanical animals and 

deck the nation’s toy shelves. other toys. 

During the prime toy pur- When they discover a toy or 

chasing months of October, other article intended for use 

November and December, the — by children that-appears on 

Commission distributes in- the banned toy list, they ask 

formation and educational the store manager to remove 
material to inform consumers it from sale and to check his 

about the hazards associated supplier to ascertain whether 

with toys. In Delaware, it is a banned hazardous 

Director Frances West, and product. Most store managers 
members of her staff have cooperate in this volunteer 
spoken to various groups compliance effort, and in 

regarding toy safety. cases of non-cooperation or 

Since 1970, about 1,700 toys suspected violations, CPSC 
and other articles used by inspectors will make an of- 

Free Yuletide Concert 

Set Sunday In Dover 

The Community Singers’ Focht. 
annual free Yuletide concert, 
this year titled ‘‘Silver Bells,” 

will be presented Sunday, 

Dec. 7, at 3 p.m. in the Dover 

Central Middle School 

auditorium. Assisting will be 

A special feature will be 

nine members of the 

Delaware State Ballet 

Company dancing to Gaul’s 

“The Shepherds And The 

the Newark Symphony Inn.” The dancers are 

Orchestra. : choreographed by Harry 
The program will Asmus of Dover. 

inaugurate the Singers’ silver 

ficial visit within a few days. 

The Consumer Deputy 

program started as a pilot 
project by the Food and Drug 

Administration. The success 

of the program encouraged its 

adoption by the Consumer 

Product Safety Commission in 

1973 after it inherited 

jurisdiction over the Federal 

Hazardous Substances Act 

which regulates toys and other 

articles intended for use by 

children. 
In Delaware the Consumer 

Deputy Volunteers are 

members of the American 

Association of University 

Women, Newark Welcome 

Wagon, Family Centered 
Parents, St. Edmonds’ 

Womens Guild and interested 

consumers. In addition to 
their work during the holidays 

these volunteers assist the 

Division of Consumer Affairs 

in distributing information 

throughout the year on banned 

or hazardous products. 

Based on its experiences 

with the previous Consumer 

Deputy programs that 

primarily utilized individual 

volunteers, the commission 

this year will focus enlistment 

of existing consumer groups 

and women's and other 

community organizations 

throughout the country. This 

was the procedure used in 

Delaware last year. 

For additional information 

about the toy safety program 

in Delaware, call Betty 

Campanella, Division of 

Consumer Affairs 201 West 

14th Street, Wilmington. Call 

571-3250 in Wilmington; 678- 

4000 in Kent County; 856-2571 

in Sussex County. Residents 

may also report their con- 

cerns directly to ‘the Con- 

sumer Product Safety 

Commission by calling their 

toll-free hotline - 800-638-2666. 

  

anniversary year. Both the 
Community Singers, Inc., and 27) 
the Newark Symphony are 207 4 

under the direction of Harley 
Hastings, Newark. 

The choral numbers are 

varied, ranging from ‘Fan- 

fare for Christmas’ by Shaw 

to Saint-Saéns’ ‘‘Christmas 

7 

Your pact | OUR PEACE 

MIND and HEART 
AA 

      Oratoria No. 12’ with soloists OUR FIRST 

Kay Clute, Judith Bettinger, ||CONSIDERATION 

Jean Prettyman, Pat CEE rE 

Funeral Home 
50 Commerce St. 

~HARRINGTON, DEL. 

McKnatt 

398-3228   
  Maggart, SiRae Pak and Don 
  

eqgaett 
Your Happy Shopping Store 

      

                      

    

HEIRLESS lingerie of soft, 

silky Antron ® III nylon, the 
permanently anti-cling fiber. ' 
Beautifully scalloped ecru 
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Free Parking   7) 

” a or [ 2A. lace, filmy yokes with tiny 
” re ii i tucks, matching quilted robe 

; XE yl \ in lazy blue, pink or candle. 
f of 7 La \ ‘Quilted robe, sizes S,M,L . .$14 
jr i o = \ | Sleepcoat, sizesP,SM,L ...$9 
A rN a 7 0 Shift gown, sizesSM,L ..... $7 

Lo Jo 7 ls Pajamas, sizes 32-40... ..... $9 
ps / 3 * / FY 2 : 

nn 

  

Gift Wrapping 

Special Store Hours 9:30 to 9 p.m. Mon.-Sat.     
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By Mrs. Isaac Noble 

Mrs. Richard Wilson and 

Lee of Williston, Mr. and Mrs. 

Carroll Stein of Towson, Md., 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard 

Thompson and Carrie of 
Denton were Sunday dinner 

guests of Mrs. Jesse Flarins. 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Fray 

and sons of Bursville en- 

1974 

Hickman 
Harrington, Mr. Ada Baker of 

Bursville, Mrs. Jesse Flarins 

and Mrs. Isaac Noble. A 

variety of refreshments 

followed an evening of bingo. 

Mrs. Clarence Breeding of 

Liden School Rd. spent 

Saturday afternoon with Miss 

Sara Hostteller of Greenwood. 

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence 

Breeding and granddaughter 

Monday with her daughter 

and family the Wilmer Nagels 

near Federalsburg. They 

visited Mrs. Ray Stafford at 

Easton Memorial Hospital 

Saturday afternoon. 

Mrs. Jesse Flarins was a 

guest Thanksgiving Day of her 

granddaughter and husband 

the Sammy Flarins of 
Federalsburg. 

Our Christmas Bazaar held 

Friday, November 22, was 

well attended and much in- 

terest was shown by the 

community. 

Our sympathy goes out to 

the family of Mrs. Lelia 

Hopkins over the loss of her as 

a devoted member of the 

THE HARRINGTON JOURNAL, HARRINGTON, DELAWARE 

Senior Citizens News 
By Sam Short 

death. 

There were 31 members 

attending the birthday party 

and membership meeting last 
week. 

December 17 is the next date 

for the birthday party in 

conjunction with our annual 

Christmas entertainment. For 

PAGE FIVE 

Harrington Newsstand 
Home Cooked Meals 

Homemade Pies and Cakes 

Wed. Special 
Chicken and Dumplings 

     with a donation of $1. 

On Dec. 23 there will be a 

Christmas party held at the 

Grace Fellowship Hall at 

Wesley Church, Dover, for all, 

centers. All members are 

requested to be on hand for 

this also. 

Our kitchen band played at | 

     

      

  

    
       

tertained at a surprise bir- Shelly Porter spent Saturday ~~ Mrs. Margie O'Day was a Center. the entertainment we will the Courtland Manor, Dover, $1 60 
thday party on Saturday evening with their son and guest Thanksgiving Day of Mrs. Emo Toe was elected have the Willins Gospel entertaining 56 of their shut-in 4 
evening a week ago in honor of family the Clarence Edward Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon and voted on to take the place singers from Federalsburg, pateints. 100 Delaware Ave. 
Mrs. Margie O'Day the porters of Noble Rd. Hayman of Harrington. of Mrs. Hopkins to send out Md., and Jimmy Emberline. The next engagement for Open6-7 7Days A Week 
following: Mrs. Sheldon Mrs. Isaac Noble spent from Several others were also ¢ards on the members’ birth- All members are requested our band will be at the Milford 
Hayman and Glen of Thanksgiving Day until present. days and condolences in to be on hand for the party Manor House this month. 
  

Lowe's Makes Life A Little Nicer... 
ith Quality Products From 
Enterprise & Armstrong. 

    

  

  

   

  

   
    

  ENTERPRISE 

Ass 
- GUARANTEED 

1 WASHABLE 
2 FADE RESISTANT 
3 STAIN RESISTAN 

  

  

    

3 WAY GUARANTEED 
LATEX SEMI-GLOSS 

Guaranteed washable, fade and stain 

resistant, this enamel is a fine finish for 
walls that are washed frequently. Ideal for 
kitchen or bathroom walls. #47826. 

REGULAR $3.29 

$947 
QUART 

| 

i ES sen 

DA 
This 12 Ft. Wide Cushioned 

Vinyl Flooring Can Be Cut 7 
To Fit Most Rooms In One: Piece: 17 | 
With No Seams. It's “Loose-Laid” Which 

Means It Can Be Installed Without Cement. 

“Imperial Accotone” 
This is a practical, long-wearing decorative floor material ideally 
suited for areas where a non-permanent floor covering is de- 
sired. It is “loose-laid’’ without cement, which means that it can 
be easily lifted from the floor and moved from one room to 
another. Apartment dwellers like Accotone because it can be 
easily rolled up and moved to a new location. And the 12’ widths 
mean that it will fit most rooms in one piece. Available in red 
and green/gold. #16192,3. 

239 
PER SQUARE YARD 

    

    

   
      

    

   
    

  

    

  

         

  

   
   

            

    
    

    

    

   
GUARANTEED COLOR 

SY TO USE 

fw Be 

Colorfast 

Latex Interior 

Flat Wall Paint 

This latex flat wall paint is guaranteed colorfast. It's 
easy to apply, dries quickly and cleans up fast in 
plain water. Use it on interior walls, woodwork, 
ceilings and all masonry surfaces including concrete 
block, poured concrete, and foundation work. 
Because of this latex paint’s guarantee, if it fails to 
perform as stated, Enterprise will furnish additional 
paint or refund purchase price. #47686. 

Save $1.60 — Regular $4.59 

     

  

    

  

    
    

  

     

    

   

  

    
   

   

     
   

   

    

    
   

   
    

    

   

   

  

    
    

   

   
    

    

   

12''x 12" EXCELON® 
VINYL ASBESTOS 
FLOOR TILE 

Are you in the market for a new room . .. 
or just one that looks new? Whether it's a 
cozy den, basement, rumpus room, or 
remodeled kitchen Excelon is the tile you 

    

   
    

    

  

want underfoot. The vinyl asbestos (Ar 
composition can take a beating and still mstrong HYDROCORD FLOOR TILE CEMENT 
look great. And maintenance means only a 

damp mop. #16353. For use on floors or subfloors Where you want a permanent Soot 
ing. It may be easily applied with a brush or a notchea trowel. 

LOWE’S LOW PRICE ny oe TE Or ry 
(Rymstrord waiting to use your new floor. #16209.    GALLON 

99 
QUART 

      

  

REGULAR $2.87       
CONSUMER 

INFORMATION 

  

   

APPLIANCE 9 IN. PAINT 4 INCH WIDE | | ASSORTED HANDI-PATCH 
WHITE SPRAY | | ROLLER AND | | REVERSIBLE | | STEEL WOOL | | ONE COAT 1165 N. duPont Highway, Dover, Del. 
ENAMEL TRAY SET PAINT EDGER | | PADS ROOF PATCH Phone 7347524 
Save $.60—Reg. $1.59 Save $1.05—Reg. $3.54 LOWE'S LOW PRICE LOWE'S LOW PRICE LOWE'S LOW PRICE Store Hours: Mon thi Thurs 3 A M 5.30 p M 

C $ $1 C 39 Fri. 8 AM. - 9 P.M. Sat. 8 A.M. - 4 P.M. 
EA. EA. QUART : 

#48128. #40376. #41390.                          
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Church News TRINITY ( Harrington) WEST HARRINGTON 
10:00. a.m. Church School. UNITED METHODIST 

Revival services will be held 11:00 a.m. Worship Service. : CHURCH 
on the Greenwood United The O.U.R. Class has XK 
Methodist Charge at Todd’s charge of the greeters and 

Chapel, which is located about flowers. : 
5 ape west of Greenwood on Thursday, 7:00 p.m. Youth my LA Welnensy 3 ie Chon Joseph V. Holliday. Jr. 

Dec. 6 - Milford High School’s Dec. 9 - Alan McGill, one of Dec. 14 - Felton Methodist Route 16, December 34 Shor Teh ; John Edward Jones, or Nr iy i 
“Angel In The Pawnshop.” ~~ America’s most recorded Church Christmas Bazaar; through the 15th, beginning at ursday, 7:30 p.m. Senior Minister ind cue ds oneal Sn ELL ven 

Milford High School 

auditorium. Tickets on sale 

at high school office or at the 

artists of religious music 

will be at the Milford First 

Baptist Church, 301 Old 

from 10 to 4 p.m. Booths of 

handi-crafts, home baked 

goods, handmade articles, 

7:30 each night except for 

Friday and Saturday when 

there will not be any services. 

Choir rehearsal. 

Saturday, December 14, 

6:30 p.m. The O.U.R. Class 

will hold their Christmas 

10 a.m. Sunday School. 
p.m. Cathedral rehearsal. 

Sunday, December 15, 7 

11 a.m. Morning Worship. 5 mm Annual Sunday School 

9:45 a.m. Worship Service. 

Thursday, 7:30 p.m. Choir 

rehearsal. 

  

door. Adults $1.50, students ~~ Shawnee Rd., Milford. He toys, Christmas wrapped The evangelist will be John : 

$1. will present an informal a much more. Be Revel of nie and there Party in the Trinity Ta hae and Senior Christmas program. The Christmas Program for 

Dec. 6 - The United Methodis. ~~ Gospel program. Santa will be present. will be special music every Fellowship Hall 7 pm. Evening worship. SALEM (Farmington) the Prospect Church will be 
Women of Trinity Church, All American Red Heads All Dec. 22 - Trinity United night. Showing of the film The 8:45 am. Worship Service Dec. 15. 7:00 p.m. 
Harrington will hold their Girls play CR faculty in 8 Methodist Church annual : Gospel Road by Johnny Cash. ~~ 9:30 a.m. Church School. 
Annual Bazaar on Fri., Dec. p.m. Benefit. Tickets at Christmas Candlelight UNION UNITED BETHEL (Andrewville) 
6, 1974. A luncheon of Maggs & Dover Sporting Service at 7:30 p.m. METHODIST CHURCH 9:30 a.m. Church School. 
homemade soup, sand- Goods and all CR schools. NEW YEARS EVE DANCE ..  TheRev. Joseph Bostick Monday, December 9, 7:30 

p.m. Bethel United Methodist wiches and pie will be Sponsored by St. Ber- : A : : Women will meet at the 
served. Dec. 10. Hartington Fite:C nadette’s R.C. Church, Dec. $45 a.m Worship Service Parsonage for their Christmas Dec. 6 - The annual Christmas Pec. 10 - Harrington Fire Co. 3; pron hall Dixon and 10:45 @m. Sunday School, : 
Bazaar sponsored hy the Ladies Aux. Christmas all ages. party. 

United Methodist Women of 

Trinity United Methodist 

Church, Commerce Street, 

Harrington, will be held 

from 11 am. to 3 p.m. 

Luncheon will be served 

from 11:30 to 1:30. 

Dec. 7 - Annual Christmas 

parade in Harrington - 1:30 

p.m. 

Dec. 7 - Open house at 
Harrington National Guard 
Armory. 

  

Miss Unruh 

Is Engaged   
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence N. 

Unruh of Harrington and Mr. 
and Mrs. Richard D. Scouten 

of Lynch Heights, Milford, are 

pleased to announce the 
engagement of their daughter 

and son, Norma Lee Unruh 

and Richard Dale Scouten. 

Miss Unruh is a 1973 graduate 

  

party-held at Blue Coat Inn. 

Money has to be turned in to 

Betty Taylor by Dec. 9. Cost 
is $3.30 and bring $3 gift. 

Call 398-8324, 398-8880 or 398- 

3498 by Nov. 29th for 
reservations and further 

information. 

Dec. 11 - Lake Forest Athletic 

Booster Club in the high 

school cafeteria at 7:30 p.m. 

All members and interested 

persons are invited to attend 

this important meeting. 

Liberty Streets, Harrington. 

Music by Lu-Parris and 

orchestra. 9:00 to 1:00 a.m. 

Extras include first set-up 

free, hats, and noise 

makers, a 1:00 a.m. home- 

style hot breakfast. Only a 

limited quantity of tickets. 

None sold at the door. Get 

tickets and reservations in 

early. Contact Carmella 

Trotta at 398-3713, or Sam 

Kukulka at 398-8820, or Tony 

Perrone, Jr., at 398-8467 for 

tickets and reservations. 

Johnny Cash Film 

To Be Shown 

The story is old, but the 

perspective is up-dated and 

brought into sharp focus by 

the film The Gospel Road to be 

shown on Sunday, December 

8, at Asbury United Methodist 

Church, Harrington. The 

showing will begin at 7 p.m. 

No admission charge. 

written songs, and a series of 

in-depth character portrayals, 

with Israel itself as the mixing 

bowl. 

Adding to the effectiveness 

of The Gospel Road in its 

endeavor to convey reality for 

this day are: the fascinating 

treatment of the Crucifixion, 

Barbara 
We Are 
Specialists In 

REDKEN 

Salon 
14 S. Walnut St. 

Milford 

422-7915 - 422-8895     
   

  

     

   

  

Benefit Dance 
Saturday, December 7, 1974 

9 p.m. to 1 a.m. 

Get Into The Holiday Spirit 
With Music By 

‘The Generation Gap"’ 
Sponsored By 

The H.H.S. Alumni Association 

At The 

W.T. Chipman Fieldhouse, Harrington 

Admission $6.00 per Couple B.Y.0.B. 

Phone 422-5648 

TICKET SALES: TASTEE FREEZ- MILFORD 
FIRST NATIONAL BANK - HARRINGTON   
  

      

  

k ia chro} The Gospel Road, making this tragedy an event 
of Lake Forest High School. gistributed by World Wide of significance that reaches Y 
Mr. Scouten graduated with pictures, was conceived and. from its own time across the THE DR KAOPECTATE 

the Class of 1973 at Milford produced by Johnny Cash and years to take on meaning for UNICAPS M 

High' School. Both are em- pis wife, June Carter Cash, all men of all ages; and the : ANTI. PERSPIRANT PLUS IRON 

ployed by Shoregood Poultry whose desire was to tell the songs and background music yi STRONG... TO 90 + 30 FREE 
Co., Division of Bayshore giory of Jesus Christ in a of Johnny Cash and other STOP WETNESS 47 Kaopectate 
Foods, Inc. A January 10, 1975, realistic and meaningful way. outstanding musicians, whose Soff, GENTLE... SO Amtianes 
wedding at Avenue United The film is a unique blend of contemporary style is not out Regier Dri l' YoU CAN USE 1 on 
Mesaogis is being planned by  scripture-based narrative, an. of keeping with the story. Oily “ .. EVEN AFTER iw, 
the couple. f speciall TEN) z 

: Shindant SuvRly oo y y 11 Oz. Ry Mfg. Sugg SHAVING Mfg. Sugg. Retail $3.71 Mfg. Sugg. 

Mfg. Sugg. Retail $2.09 iid Retail $1.40 i Retail. 51.21 R00 
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TGILLETTE FOAMY 

    

DRUG 
CENTER 
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G.E. TELECHRON ELECTRIC 

  

ALARM CLOCKS 
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CEPACOL 
.Mouthwash 

      

Prices Effective 

Through December 7 

VJ 

.Lozenges 

  

    
    

  

      

         
   

        

    

  

           

  

           
         
                 

  

  

  

ALLEGRO 1000 nels SHAVE CREAM 

The PRENTISS - Model F584W—Includes 9 odd TURNS YOUR FACE 
solid-state AM/FM/ Stereo FM tuner/ i : BE A KISSER 
amplifier with Digilite automatic dial scale Toy 
selector. and Stereo Precision record ni 
changer with Micro-Touch® 2G tone arm. Soe 

Two Allegro 1000 pe 5 
$9 0 9 9 o) speakers. Walnut og rm oH $9.95 

*REGULAR SO BRAN ( ge 75 Ghee RL 
| * MENTHOL | : Blue A ta. Bub 

* LEMON-LIME ’ G Nig. Suge 
11 Oz. is | >) B Retail $1.67 Retail 79¢ 

Mfg. Sugg. Retail $1.39 Assorted Styles om : i 

HEAD & CLAIROL TT 
The ALISTAIR + Model F585W—Features CLAIROL 

solid-state AM/FM/ Stereo FM tuner/ GEM NAIL ; SHOULDERS ONG & SI FINAL NET Ji 
fier with Digi ic di CLIPPERS DC - & SILKY = amplifier with Digilite automatic dial scale 4 ippe LOTION pr SPRAY : 

selector and flywheel tuning for radio station 180 3.4 LONG be — = ~ 

selection ease. Stereo Precision record kv ED SHAMPOO SILKY: IONG& Lt | 

changer with Micro- hs OILAT 2h : ) 

Touch? 2G tone $ 95 ewe Za LKY ; : 
arm. Walnut color J ERS C 

cabinet. 1 { / 47 = Ld 

ly Wis Fini 
’ l/ : : ~arspaan 

- te NY 

J 3 2%, 8 Oz, 
7 0.19 

ALLEGRO 3000 20m ay on | 
2 di Mfg. Sugg. eevmte | The CALAIS - Model F589W—Features solid- 50¢ Value Mtg. Suge. Ph Rots 8]. 9. Bugg 

state AM/FM/ Stereo FM tuner/amplifier with Retail $1.98 i Retail $2.25 Ca Shy) 
Digilite automatic dial scale selector, and 
flywheel tuning for radio station selection - VUE EEE GEE EEE EELN Sm RA ZA QU! en oem AFRSS  GoSIMR GETS GESSRSES xT BD THT alr Gnas CED CHESS $$ GDESS OUND GEE SE —— am. sm 

ease. Stereo Precision record changer with ; VU: UA 4 VALUABLE COUPON J Pi — - 
Micro-Touch® 2G tone arm. 8-track cartridge Lily : UABLE COUPON N VALUABLE ‘COUPON Jy. » D VAUAS) VALUABLE COUPON ; 

tape player. Walnut Only at Care Drug Centers $24.95 Value 2 = Good only at Care Drug Centers = Good only at Care Drug Centers 
$34Q95 color cabinet. POLAROID 2 2 RIGHT GUARD 

= SQUARE SHOOTER II % = DEORDORANT SPRAY 

4% = CAMERA As = Gite 
7 = + Allegro Speaker Systems > = R 
( bs Every Allegro speaker has : i Sash = = 

: - -| = Mfg. Sugg. ARL 
All Wl Tonite hun, Ps Storet PM Tuner with Digit : 75 so ‘ Se i SS Called a tuned port. ine , Retail $1.89 Radin 

Allegro © ~ tuned port ho in Wren you hi ihe FA on only the 
8.75 02. Value S : etai donot 

conjunction with the uning scaie lights up, when you With this coupo \\"2H 20% More for H 3 2. With this coupon 

i) stems woofer to reinforce and select the AM band. only the AM tuning s ie i 0 De , IR o or fo Price of : 5 slg a | : is coup ht 

)'} Ca. extend low bass response. scale lights up. = se g i " L J 7 i po until Dec. 7 0S E ffer good until Dec. 7 Ledoed 

’ Ny Two Plus Two Speaker a OV INV VE rg RAD iii LLP & « SAVE_ V1} CLIP & SAVE" 702} 

L ‘wm Simply add two more Micro-Touch® 2G Tone Arm \ J) —= optional Allegro speakers Fens a mere 2 grams of tracking force. 
and you can enjoy on't damage your fine records if you Th / J A C D C 

ENITH 4-dimensional sound from accidentally drop or slide it. ere S are rug enter 

En your regular stereo records.     
Near You 

HARRINGTON PHARMACY 
Quillen Shopping Center 

Harrington — Delaware 

Phone 398-8123 

The quality goes in before the name goes on® 

Boulevard Electric 
32 N. Walnut St., Milford, Del. 

Phone 422-4018      
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THURSDAY, DECEMBER 5, 1974 

classified 
  

per word for one insertion. 

per word.   
Classified Display, per column inch 
Public Sale, column inch .. 

Card of Thanks, Memorial, per line 

(Minimum $1.50) 

Legal Advertising, per col. inch 

— RATE SCHEDULE — 
All ads in this column must be paid in advance. This is the 

only way in which orders will be accepted for want ads. No ad 

order accepted for less than $1.25 for each insertion, 25 words 

or less, which includes name and address, initials and 

telephone number which counts as one word each. 

Classified 

Any ad having more than 25 words, additional charge is 5¢ 

With Black Face Print or CAPITALS regular charge is 5¢     

RR as, 

| FOR SALE 

Shrubbery for sale — Whole- 
sale prices. Dug, balled and 
delivered within 20-mile ra- 
dius. Call 398-3206. 

tf 5/23 

el A a 2 LLL . 

"FOR SALE 
EE ——C— 

24x44 GEM Double-Wide Mo- 
bile Home. Furnished with 
shingle roof. Like New; $10,- 
900. Set up. 736-6053. 

Milt 12/5B 
  

Monroe Posting Machine for 
sale — Good working condi- 
tion. Phone Webb's Ford, Lin- 
coln & Mercury, 422-8071. 

Wtf 5/30M 
  

For Sale — Envelopes, 100 
plain 634 env. $1.25; 100 win- 
dow 63% env. $1.50; 100 No. 
10 env, $1.50 The Harrington 
Journal office. 

Duplex—3 bedrooms per side, 
2 garages and 2 sheds, wash- 
er and dryer connections. 
Phone 398-4473. 

Btf 8/29 
  
  

REDUCED PRICES 

on 

VINYL WALLPAPER 
TAYLOR'S HARDWARE 

398-3291       
  

CHRISTMAS SPECIAL—Stu- 
dent guitars, $20 - $30 - $30. 
Shop early while we have a 
complete supply. Steele’s Mu- 
sic House, Felton, Del. Phone 
284-9849. 

6t.12/19 
  

  

Over 1,000 Remnants 

Sample House Used Rugs 
on Display 

Fabulous Discounts 
On Area Rugs and 

Wall to Wall Installations 

AIR BASE 

CARPET MART 
1136 S. DuPont Hwy. 
Dover — 678-0970 

Atf 3/22M     
  

Baled Straw For Sale—Also 
timothy hay; horse feed. 
Phone 422-4040. 

D16t 12/26B 

JOHNSON SALES & SERV- 
[CE— COMPLETE plumbing, 
heating service. All types re- 
pairs, installations. Quality 
service when you need it. 
Prompt, dependable service. 
Low prices. Phone day or 
night, Milford 422-7180, Dov- 
er 736-6595. 

  

Jtf 10/24B 
  
  

  

Used Furniture 

‘& Antiques 

Bought & Sold 

CANTERBURY 

FURNITURE 

Route 13, Centerbury, Del. 

Open daily 10 am.-5 p. m. 

284-9567 
tf 9/26       

  

FOR SALE — Crown Alumi- 
num Siding. G.A.F. Roof 
Shingles, Aluminum Comb. 
Windows and Doors. Can ar- 
range for installation. Free 
estimates. Houston Lumber 
Company. Houston, Del., 422- 
8158. : 

2t: 12/12 

~ 1966 FORD !;T PICKUP, V-8 
engine for sale. Call 422-9843. 

R2t 12/5B 

1970 CHEVY Monte Carlo; 
$1.200. 674-3025. 

N1t 12/5B 

  

  

Yard Sale Dec. 7 and 8, 10 to 
4, 115 Railroad Ave. Har- 
rington. Many good items for 
Christmas. Camera and pro- 
jector, radios, toys, games. 
olassware, lanterns, corner 
cabinet for kitchen cabinet 
with sink for bathroom, floor 
polisher, 3 typewriters, cloth- 
ing swimming pool 15 ft. by 
4 ft with all accessories, 1950 
Dodge engine with transmis- 

  

sion attached. many good 
used tires. 

1t:12/5 

STAYTON'S SELECT BQR- 
ROW PIT. Select fill dirt. 
Open 8 to 4:30 daily. Deliv- 
ered or loaded on vour truck. 
284-9174 or 254-4348. 

Stf 12/5 

  

EMITH’S 
HOMEMADE CANDIES 

200 Delaware Ave. 

Harrington 

398-8736 

Order vour Christmas 

candies now. 

Also carrying. Dietetic 

candy. 

S2t 12712       
  

MOBILE HOME FOR SALE 
or For Rent. 1972 Coburn 12’ 
x65 on 1% acre partially 
wooded lot, 100° front- 
age on black top road, 
new well, pump and septic 
tank, $10,100 or will rent for 
$150.00 per month with $100 
security deposit. Reference 
required. No house pets. Im- 
mediate occupany. Phone 422- 
8642. 
  

AFRICAN VIOLETS, REGU- 
LAR Rapsodie and tiny Mini, 
also some oil paintings done 
by Mrs. Storus at my shop in 
Houston. Mrs, Ethel Macklin, 
422-5392. 

M2t 12/12B 

ST. BERNARD PUPPIES, 
AKC, for sale. With deposit 
will hold til Christmas. Call 
after 6 p. m. 422-6117. 

T4t 12/6B 

Holton Trumpet for sale. 
Good condition, great sound; 
$60. Wonderfull Christmas 
present. Phone 398-8577. 

2t 12/12 

  

  

  

  

LAWN & LEISURE 
Quality Bicycles and 

Accessories 
We service what we sell. 

Also 
Stop’ in and see our John 

Deere Toys 
Christmas Layaways 

1261 S. Governors Ave.   

I a I 

SERVICES 
A 

Aluminum siding, soffit, facia, 
guttering. Also roofing. Low 
prices. Guaranteed workman- 
ship, Free estimates. Diamond 
Aluminum Company. 697 - 
1700. 

Dtf 11/21B 
  

Instrumental Instruction 
Drum, guitar, bass, piano and 
organ instructions. Also com- 
piete line of instruments for 
sale (new and used) at the . 
Drum Pad, Felton. 284-4664. 

tf 8/26M 
  

  

SERVICE 
3 RE s 

is more than just @ word 

at 

Tom’s Lawnmower Service 
Factory Authorized Service 

Master (Charge 
Bank Americard 

Ri. 13 3 Mi. \N, of 
Greenwood   349-5127     
  

HAVE YOU WINTERIZED 
YOUR Home? We'll install 
storm windows and doors. 
Need some remodeling? Ad- 
ditions. Big job or little job, 
call Jim and Bob. Builders, 
422-6733, 684-3386. 

Jtf 10/24B 
  

Complete Sales & Service 
* Mobile Homes 
% Mobile Home Furniture 
* Parts and Skirting 

We Service What We 

KENTWOOD 
MOBILE HOMES 

1699 N. DuPont Dover 

Sell 

  674-1666     
Evans Masonry Contractor. 
Brick, block and cement, in- 
cluding fireplace. Free esti- 
mates. 697-3456. 

Etf 6/27B 

ANTHONY GALLO 
Electrical Wiring, Heating 

Insulating & Air Conditioning 

SALES & SERVICE 

Electric Heat, Hot Water & 
Hot Air Systems 

Phone 398-8481 

If no answer call 398-3600 

  

  
Painting—Interior and Exter- 

  

ior. Free estimates. Carlos 
Beene. Call 398-8821. 

- Btf 3/21 

Notice — Horseshoeing and 
trimming. William J. Cub- 
bage, Milford, 422-9841. 

Ctf 6/27B 
  

  

0.K. CONTRACTORS 
Oliver T. Cooper 

Kenneth H. Jewell, II 

ROOFING, PANELING 
RAIN GUTTERS 

PAINTING 
(Interior & Exterior) 

® Aluminum Siding 
© Home Improvements 
® Remodeling 
® Additions 

Free Estimates 

349-5272 or 422-3164 
422-7884 

Greenwood Delaware 

O4t 12/5B.     
  

ALL KINDS OF CARPEN- 
TRY WORK. New homes, re- 
modeling, additions. All work 
guaranteed. Call Sherman 
Dearth, 302-284-4436. 

tf 10/10 

  
1 will do baby sitting in my 
home while mothers go 
Christmas shopping from 5:30 
ym. until 10:30 p.m. until 
Christmas week. Debbie 
Vioore, 114 Fleming St., Har- 

‘ington. 
M4t 12/19 

  

Moving and hauling within 
he State of Delaware. Blue 
den Delivery Company, Inc. 
734-4033. 

B6t 12/5B 

THE HARRINGTON JOURNAL, HARRINGTON, DELAWARE 

a   

  

SERVICES . 

Big Dipper Furniture Strip- 
ping — Road 370 near Kent 
Center, Woodside, Del. Phone 
697-3550. Refinishing sup - 
plies, helpful hints. 9 to 9 or 
by appointment, closed Sun- 
day. 

Btf 5/2M 
  

Edgar Dodenhoff & Sons— 
ELECTRIC SERVICE. Licens- 
ed and bonded. Delaware reg- 
istration 734. Phone 335-3758. 

Dtf 9/19B 
  

  

PHILLIP E. SHARP 

Plumbing & Heating 

Gould Water System 
Specialist 

Plumbing Service Work 
Septic Systems Installed 

DIAL 422-4352 

Abbott’s Pond Road 
Milford 

S4t' 12/5B     
  

Tack and Hammer, General 
Contractors. Carpentry, Re- 
modeling, Additions. No job 
too small. Call 653-6213. 
: Ttf 9/12 
  

"HELP WANTED 

: MONEY 
Inflation getting you down? 
Earn $700 to $2000 extra in- 
come per year by becoming a 
part-time guardsman or 
guardswoman. Call 856-3575 
or 856-3927 for information. 
The Delaware Army Guard is 
an equal opportunity employ- 
er and we can train you in a 
skill that can’'earn you more 
income in your civilian job. 

3t 12/12 
  

PART-TIME WORK is now 
available in 24 jobs with 
starting pay at $3.38 per 
hour. On the job training is 
provided with many excellent 
benefits including $20,000 
full-time life insurance, post 
exchange privileges and op- 
portunity for advancement in 
skills and earning power. If 
you qualify you’ can begin 
work and start earning extra 
cash on the weekends to com- 
pliment your regular income. 
Immediate openings are now 
available at the local unit of 
the Army Reserve in Dover, 
Del, for men and women. 
Call Sgt. Burris at (302) 734- 
7532 for more details. 

A2t 12/12 
  

EARL L. YODER 
CONTRACTOR 
BUILDER 

Additions 

Home Improvements 

Interior - Exterior 

Harrington. Del. 

398-3750 

tf 6/6 

WANTED 

    
  

STANDING TIMBER WANT- 
ED. Large or small tracts, 
any type. Donald Messick, 
349-4790. 

Mtf 9/26B 

Wanted — People unhappy 
with the cost of their auto 
or homeowners insurance. We 
think we can give you cheap- 
er rates and easier payment 
terms, Why not give us a try? 
Marvel Insurance Agency. 
422-9626. 

  

Mtf 9/12B 

CORN AND SOYBEANS 
WANTED— Call Thistlewood 
Milling Co. 422-5244. 

Ttf 10/21M 
TOP DOLLAR PAID for used 
cars and junk cars. Berger's 
Auto & Truck Parts, Route 
13, 3 miles north of Dover 
Downs. 678-1753. 

  

  

Btf 11/7 

"REAL ESTATE | 
CASH FOR REAL ESTATE. 
WE BUY Homes, Farms, Lots 
and Land—Anywhere, in any 
condition, Quick settlement. 
Allied Associates. 422-7633. 

Atf 9/30M 

FOR RENT 

FOR RENT—Two apartments 
each with two bedrooms.- In 
Harrington on W. Liberty St. 
Garage and garden area avail- 
able. Available immediately. 
Call 398-3206. 

: tf 8/22 
ET RENNER 
HELP WANTED 
ua Sk 
Wanted: Fifty amateur con- 
testants for six country music 
Jamborees beginning Nov. 3. 
For information write Steele’s 
Music House, Felton, Del., or 
Phone 284-9849. 

« StF 10/17 

  

  
  

DOVER 734-3178 
; L2t 12/12B 

SERVICES 

B.U.D. Pump and Well Serv- 
ice. 697-6313. 

Ctf 9/26B 

J. & J. Enterprises — 24-hour 
Oil Burner Service. All 
makes. Cleaning and repairs. 
Also chimney cleaning. Phone 
398-8306. 

  

tf 10/3 

  

FORNEY’S 
106 Loockerman St., Dover 
DOWNTOWN DOVER     

NEED TRUCKERS with 3- 
axle tractors to pull our trail- 
ers. Prompt settlement haul- 
ing produce west and south. 
Diamond State Brokers .335- 
5495. 

Dtf 6/20B 

  

HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS 
start earning extra income on 
the weekends immediately. 
Young men and women re- 
ceive trainingin job skills and 
start at $45.88 for each week- 
end of participation at the lo- 
cal Army Reserve unit in 
Dover, Del, Seniors who qual- 
ify and begin work immedi- 
ately can start earning extra 
cash on the weekends for up 
to six months before gradua 
tion. Choose from 24 part- 
time jobs. Benefits include 
$20,000 full-time life insur- 
ance, post exchange privi- 
leges and opportunity for ad- 
vancement in skills] and earn- 
ing power. Call Sgt. Burris at 
(302) 734-7532 for more de- 
tails. 

A2t 12/12 

NEED MORE MONEY? Do 
you have some spare time? 
Start your own business, part 
time at home. No investment. 
Call 734-9780. 

  

  

WOMEN 
Women 18 to 35 are now 
joining the Delaware Army 
Guard. Earn $700 to $2000 
per year part time and learn 
new skills. We have jobs 
open for women as mechan- 
ics, teletype and switchboard 
operators. clerks; radio oper- 
ators and many other fields. 
An equal opportunity employ- 
er. Call 856-3575 or 856-3927 
for information. 

: 3t 12/12 

NOTICES | 
A 

CARD OF THANKS 
I wish to thank everyone 

for their flowers. gifts, calls 
and visits during my recent 
stay in the hospital. also the 
Rev. Mr. Jones for his visits 
and pravers. 

—Mrs. George W. Cain 

T3t 11/21B. 

PAGE SEVEN 

get the job done 
NOTES 

Sheriff’s Sale 
of Valuable 

Real Estate, 
By virtue of a writ of Lev- 

ari Facias, for the saleof land 
to be directed, will be exposed 
to public sale by way of pub- 
lic vendue at the front door 

of the Kent County Court 
House, Dover, Kent County, 
State of Delaware, on 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 20, 
1974 

at 2:00 P. M.,, EASTERN 
STANDARD TIME 

ALL THAT CERTAIN lot, 
bleces or parcel of land situ- 
ate in: East Dover Hundred, 
Kent County, State of Dela- 
ware, and being alll of Lot 13, 
Block K, Section 3, as shown 
on a plan titled Rodney Vil- 
lage, Section 3, as prepared by 
Edward H. Richardson Asso- 
ciates, 1nc., dated June 23, 
1960,- and recorded in the Of- 
fice for Recording of Deeds 
in Kent County in Plot Book 
3, Page 59, and being more 

particularly bounded and de- 
scribed as follows, to wit: 

BEGINNING at a point on 
the Easterly side of Samuel 
Paynter Drive, fifty feet wide, 
said point being also on a 
dividing line ‘between Lot 14 
and 13 and being located by 
the following three courses 
and. distances from the West- 
erly end of a Twenty-foot ra- 
dius junction curve joining 
Nathaniel Mitchell Road, Fif- 
ty feet wide. with Samuel 
Paynter Drive, Fifty feet 
wide, > 7 

No, 1—Along the Easterly 
side of Samuel Paynter Drive 
North Sixty-two (62) degrees 
Seven (7) minutes West 
Twenty and no Hundredths 
(20,00)" “feet to ‘a ‘point of 
curve: No. 2—Along the arc of 
a circle curving to the right 
radius One Hundred Fifty- 
three and Eleven one-hun- 
dredths (153.11) feet an are 
distance of One Hundred 
Eighty-nine and Ninety-eight 

one-hundredths (189.98) feet 
to a point of tangency; No, 3— 
North ‘Eight degrees Fifty- 
eight minutes Ten seconds 
last two Hundred Fourteen 
nd Sixty-two one-hundredths 
(214.62) feet to the aforesaid 
point of beginning; thence 
continuing along the Easterly 
side pf Samuel Paynter Drive 
North Eight degrees TFifty- 
eight Minutes Ten seconds 
East Seventy ‘and no one- 
hundredths (70.00) feet to a 
point "in line with" Lot “12; 

thence along line of Lot 12 
South Eighty-one degrees One 
minute Fifty seconds East One 
Hundred Nineteen and Twen- 
ty-nine one-hundredths (119. 
20) feet to a point in line of 
Lot 23; thence along line of 
Lot 23 and Lot 22 South Four- 
teen degrees Thirteen min- 
utes West Seventy and Twen- 
ty-nine one-hundredths (70. 
29) feet. to a point in line of 
Lot 14; thence along line of 
Lot 14 North Eighty-one de- 
grees One minute Fifty sec- .. Cs 

a a Bhd i A WRT onds West One Hundred 
Twelve and His Ay -SiX. 
hundredths (112. 
the first mentioned point. and 
place of beginning. Re 
Improvements thereon he- 

ing a one story frame dwell- 
ing with brick front. 

Terms of sale: 20% day of 
sale and the balance on Jan- 
uary 6, 1975. Sale subject to 
confirmation by the Superior 
Court and also subject to a 2% 
Delaware Realty Transfer 
Tax; 1% to be paid by the 
Seller and 19: by the Pur- 
chaser. 

Seized and taken in execu- 
tion as the property of Ray- 
mond Rodgers, Jr.,, and Nora 
Rodgers, his wife, and will be 
sold by 

ROBERT J. DONAW.\Y, 
Sheriff 

Sheriff's Office 
Dover, Delaware 
November 14, 1974 

  

3t. 12/19 

NOTICE ; 
TO: WHOM IT MAY CON- 

CERN: Mrs. Cornelia 0. Gil- 
lette will not: be rsponsible 
for any bills or purchases un- 

less first approved by William 

F. Gillette, her legal power- 

-attorney. 

ot 3t 12/29 

  

apply in person 

Del-Mar-Va 
U.S. No. 113,   

HELP WANTED 
Responsible workers needed to aid in Greenhouse 

construction and maintenance. Full time year 

lround work. Minimum starting wage $2.50/hr.| 

Experience not necessary. 

422-4445 

Call for appointment or 

Nurseries 
Lincoln, Del.   
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    ADMINISTRATRICES AUCTION 
Tools & Furniture 

LOCATION: No. 6 West Milby Street, 

Harrington, Delaware 

Saturday, December 7, 1974 
10:00 a.m. 

3-pc. bedroom suite, platform rockers, Morris chair, 

spool stands, plank bottom chairs, side chairs, a large 

selection of table lamps, mirrors, tables, beds, piles of 

lumber, hand tools, wrenches, carpenter’s tools, two 

vises, three jig-saws, two band saws, large & small 

clamps, ladders, box & content items. 
Terms: cash 

Doris H. Exley, Donna F. Zelano, Administratrices for 

the Estate of Everett W. Hall. 

Frank F. Quillen & Associates, Auctioneers: 

Harrington, Del. 

Auctioneers: Frank F. Quillen & Associates 

Harrington, Delaware -- 302-398-3598 

Marvel 
Agency 

422-9626 - 15 N. Walnut St. - Milford, Del. 
  

  

    
  

321 S. Walnut St., Milford, Del. - 2-story Victorian style 
home in excellent area. Large lot, 312 bedrooms, 
workshop building, 2-car garage. 15 percent down 
payment for qualified buyers; $35,000. 

    

    
       

$32,500. : 

Contact 

Allied 

Associates 

422-3365 

or 

422-7633 

  

Allied Associates 
Presents 

ROUTE 14 - HARRINGTON - 8 room Cape Cod on 1 
‘acre. Has living room, dining room, kitchen, family 

room, 4 bedrooms and bath. Wall to wall carpet, storm 

windows and doors. 26’ x 40’ garage and workshop 

located in rear. Ideal for small businessman. Price - 

       
      

    
    

      

   

  

—NomCES 
DRAFT 

AN ORDNANCE: PROHIBIT- 
ING TRAVEL OF COMMER- 
CIAL VEHICLES OVER CER- 
TAIN STREETS: WITHIN THE 
CITY OF HARRINGTON. 

BE it Ordained by the Coun- 
cil of the City of Harrington 
in Council Met: 

Section 1—For the purpose 
of this Ordinance, the term 
“Commercial Vehicle” shall be 
construed to mean those vehi- 
cles for which a commercial 
license is reqired by the Mo- 

tor Vehicle Department of the 
State of Delaware. 

Section 2—No person, firm 
or corporation shall operate 
or cause to be operated over 
any of the following streets, 
a commercial vehicle as de- 
fined in Section 1 of thix Or- 

dinance: 
1. Mechanic Street from 

Dorman Street to West Street 
2... Hanley Street from 

Clark Street to Reese Ave. 
3. Porter Street from alley 

in back of Hi-Grade Dairies 
to IRE S. AS South. 

Section 3 — Whoever shall 
violate terms of this Ordi- 
nance and upon eonviction be- 
fore any Court of Competent 
Jurisdiction, shall be fined 
for the first offense, not less 
than Five Dollars ($5.00) nor 
more than Fifteen Dollars 
(515.00) and costs; for the sec- 
ond offense, not less than Fif- 
teen Dollars ($15.00) nor 
more than Twenty-five Dol- 
lars ($25.00) and CORts, or In- 
prisonment for a term not to 

exceed Five (3) Days or both. 

Section 4—Nothing in this 
Ordinance shall be construed 
to prohibit any vehicle, com- 
mercial or other, from using 
the streets referred to in Sec- 

tion 2 above for pick-up or 
delivery service to any  res- 

idence or place of business lo- 
cated on any of the. aforesaid 

streets. ; : ; 

Section 3 — Nothing in this 

Ordinance shall be construed 

to affect the movement of 

hearses, ambulances, pick-up 

trucks. panel trucks or station 

wagons over any of the 

streets referred th in Section 

2 of this Ordinance. 

: 101203 
  

. NOTICE 
In pursuance of an order of 

RALPH R. SMITH, Register 
of Wills, in and for Kent 
County, Delaware, nated Nov- 
ember 21, A.D. 1974, notice is 
hereby given of the granting 
Letters Administration on the 
estate of Clarence Rash on 
the 21st day of November, A. 
D. 1974. All persons having 
claims against the said Clar- 
ence Rash are required to ex- 
hibit the same to such Ad- 
ministratrix within six 
months after the date of the 
granting of such Letters, or 
abide by the law in that be- 
half, which provides that such 
claims against the said estate 
not so exhibited shall be for- 
ever barred. : 

HELEN W. RASH, 
Administratrix of the 
estate of Clarence Rash, 
deceased. * 

RALPH R. SMITH 
Register of Wills. 
Brown, Shiels and Barros 
Attorney for Estate. 

  

  

  

hty-siX. ‘one: =. 86) © feet to 
      

In loving memory of my hus- 
band, Elmer L. Baker, who 
passed away one year ago, 
Dec. 7; 

I often sit and think of you 
And think of how you died. 
Your life was taken 
Before my very eyes. 
Sometimes it’s hard to un- 

derstand 
Why certain things must 

be. 
God gave me strength to 

face it, 
And courage to bear the 

blow, 
But why it had to happen 
No one but God will know. 

—Sadly missed by wife Pearl. 
it 12/5 

  

" 
| NOTICES | 

CARD OF THANKS 
We sincerely thank rela- 

tives, friends and neighbors 
of Lelia E. Hopkins for their 
cards, flowers, food and other 
acts of kindness during her 
recent illness and death. We 
are grateful to everyone, and 
MAY GOD BLESS YOU. 

J. A. (Buck) Hopkins 
Laurabell Wilson 
Brothers and Other 
Relatives 

  

1t 12/5 
  

    
    

  

Food 

Market 

Report 
Thanksgiving day is over 

and now we start the ‘‘count 

down’ for Christmas, another 

family day of joy. good cheer 

and happiness. Yet there are 

many people in the world less 

fortunate than we. Hunger is a 

day-to-day reality for a half 

billion people. Many in the 

United States who are able to 

eat whatever and wherever 

they want are still 

nutritionally “hungry.” 
Hunger in any form is the 

concern of agricultural 

research. Here, in our 
country, we are meeting this 
challenge of increasing food 

supply and food quality while 

‘the number of farmers are 
diminishing. This efficiency 

has yet to be half-way met by 

industry. 

To help ‘‘push hunger” 

away many new foods are 

being processed that are high 

in protein. At the same time, 

plant geneticists are 

developing higher protein 

varieities of corn, wheat and 

sorghum. Although foods may 

be obtained some day from 
such nonfood substances as 

petroleum, grass, micro- 

organisms, and cell culture, 
the: basis of our food“supply Lstill remains with 

ventional agriculture. 

New blended foods that 

supply required nutrients at a 
relatively low cost are now 

available. Corn-soy milk is 

one of these foods. This milk is 

helping to feed starving 
nations. Since its develop- 

ment, more than 1.6 billion 

pounds of this blend has been 

distributed to more than 100 
developing countries. 

con- 

There may be a new 

sweetener that will be low 

caloried and better for us. 

  

  
FUNERAL HOMES 

: PHONES —:— 

MILFORD 
422-8091 

FELTON 

284-4548 
  

  

  

Administrator Auction 
of 

Personal Property Real Estate & 

On the premises situated on the east side of Dorman 
Street, directly opposite the Chipman Jr. High School 
in the town of Harrington, Delaware. 

Saturday, Dec. 14, 1974 
At10:30 p.m. 

Personal Property : 
3 pc. living room suite, rocking chair, studio couch, 
desk, end table & stand, six pressed bottom chairs, 
eight porch chairs, two 9’ x 12’ rugs, two oak dressers, 
wash stand, three bureaus, night stand, metal bed, day 
bed, stool, wall lamps, ironing board, two vacuum 
cleaners, kitchen table w-4 chairs, kitchen cabinet, 
wringer washer, tubs, Seigler oil heater, gas Hardwick 
range, G. E. refrigerator with freezer top frost-free, 
old Zenith upright radio, cabinet Zenith color TV, 
excellent condition, one mantle antique clock, lots of 
dishes, pots & pans, shoe lave, mason jars, three 
crocks, garden tractor with attachments, vises, three 
metal gates, lots of shovels, rakes, forks, etc., lawn 
rotary mowers, two lard pots, stuffer, grinder & other 

Real Estate 
To be soldat 12:00 Noon 

A nice two-bedroom bungalow with six outbuildings 
containing 1.030 acres of land to be the same more or 
less. This property is in good condition with a lot of 
potential. It’s worth your time for inspection. Directly 
opposite school, close to shopping with several out- 
buildings, nice shade with over an acre of real estate. 
TERMS: Real estate - 20 percent day of sale. Balance 
in 30 days, Buyer to pay cost of deed, State Transfer 
Tax. Personal Property - Cash. 

items. 

Charles Tucker Estate 

David G. Jones Administrator C.T.A. Phone 302-398- 
3232 

Frank F. Quillen and Associates, Auctioneers, 
Harrington, Delaware 302-398-3598 

2T 12-12      
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Kneeling 1. to r.: Jackie Dill, Eetky McKnatt, Phillis Caskey; Delane Breeding, Heather 

Billings, Laura Neunam, Bonnie Chambers, Pam Gibbs, Luanne Jackson, Pam Smith, Lvs Howes Lomamen  fruited : | . Xe 

Welch, Jackie Williams (all starting team). Second row 1. to r.: K. Shockley, J. Oakley, C. ’ g "oo 0 L Sh 1 At Ch |) p 

Mosses, E. Killen, B. Arkens, et N. McCullough, N. Delong, J. Satterfield, C. UCS ose 0 : jampions ] 

Charoenthes, A. Betts. Back row, lL. tor.: C. Harrington, B. Harlowman, L. Beddle, R. Miller, S. Kent County es ; : 

Crouse, M. Cline, T. Warren, S. Ricker, G. Fleming, B. Swain, B. Hughes, Manager Vicky Vo-Tech Center By Ray Blanchette opening period the Spartans for a score with Hunter co-champion of the Henlopen 

Evins, coach Miss Testerman. : led 14-0. plunging in from the one. With Conference, had averaged 36.3, 
Monday, 12-9 St. Mark's High School used Milford then had another a 27-6 lead, Watson was at- points per game while 

Chi man Hocke Team Is Undefeated Tomato soup, toasted two quick first quarter touch- unsuccessful drive as did St. tempting to punt but it was allowing only 6.2 points per 

i” y cheese sandwich. fruit salad, downs enroute to their 41-18 Mark's who stalled on the 35 blocked by Lynwood Bowe. game. St Mark's had 

W. T. Chipman’s hockey 

+ team has just completed an 

undefeated season. ‘‘Not 

surprising,” says Miss Violet 

Testerman, the coach. ‘‘The 

team has worked hard and 

well together. It's been the 

best hockey team Chipman 

has ever had and they have set 

a new school scoring record.” 

The scores for the games 

this season prove out the 

team’s efforts as their record 

stands: against Selbyville 3-0, 

1-1; against Easton 4-2, 1-1; 

against Laurel 1-1, 0-0. 

The team captains, Bonnie 

Quote Worthy» 

What is moral is what you 

feel good after, and what is 

immoral is what you feel bad 

after. -- Ernest Hemingway, 

American author. 

Chambers and Laura 

Neunam, felt their successful 

season was due, in large part, 

Raider 

Amidst the hustle and bustle 

of the holidays Woodbridge 
students find plenty to occupy 

their time. 

Thanksgiving held special 

meaning for Raider fans as 

they celebrated a 44-22 victory 

over the Delmar Wildcats. 

This game finished the foot- 

ball season with a 4-5-1 record. 

The Student Government is 

in the process of getting a 

student smoking area. Plans 

are being made up to present 

to the Board of Education. 

President Gail Mcllvain is 

to the coaching and high 

morale displayed by: Miss 
Testerman. 

Seroll 

also tied up in plans for the 
Christmas Cotillion on 
December 14. 

Members of the Class of '76 

are beginning to get but- 

terflies in their stomachs as 

the date nears for their first 

play. ‘‘A Charlie Brown 

Christmas’ will be presented 
in the high school auditorium 

on December 18 and 19. Clifton 

Hardesty will be playing 

Charlie Brown when drama 

returns to Woodbridge for the 

first time in three years. 

Lake Forest 

Monday, 12-9 

Hamburger on bun, 

oatmeal cookie, milk. 

Tuesday, 12-10 

Grilled 

milk. 

Wednesday, 12-11 

green beans, 

and butter, 

cookie, milk. 

Thursday, 12-12 

Flying saucer, 

orange juice, 

milk. 

Friday, 12-13 

but- 

tered broccoli, sliced peaches, 

cheese sandwich, 

vegetable soup, pear half, 

gingerbread and lemon sauce, 

Spaghetti with meat sauce, 

Vienna bread 

chocolate chip 

succotash, 

apple crisp, 

Surf burger, tartar sauce, 

peanut butter cookies. 

Tuesday, 12-10 

Beef-a-roni, cut green 

beans, tossed salad, French 

bread and butter, brownie. 

Wednesday, 12-11 

Fried chicken, buttered rice 

and gravy, buttered corn, roll 

and butter, sliced peaches. 

Thursday, 12-12 

Don Dean’s Menu - Veal 

cutlet with tomato sauce, 

escalloped potatoes, tossed 

salad, roll and butter, vanilla 

pudding. 

Friday, 12-13 
Beef-bar-b-que on 

macaroni and cheese, 

tered corn, fruit Jello. 

roll, 

but- 

   
  

DIAGONAL 

~ GIANT-SCREEN 
SOLID-STATE 

CHRC ROMACOLE OR II 
ly fine-furniture console tv 
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Sideline shot Saturday of the Milford Bucs. Some of the players are left tor right (82) Linwood Bowe, (36) Keith Kenziekski, (83) 

David Helsdon. Milford lost in the first round state play-off to St. Mark’s 41-18. 

“win over Milford in the 4th 

annual Delaware High School 

Football Tournament, Friday 

night in Wilmington. 

Before this game both 

squads sported superb 10-0 

- records but it was evident 
very early that St. Mark's 

would win their 11th. On the 

third play of the game the 

Spartan’s quarterback Mike 

Hodgson hit end Steve Watson 

on a 61 yard pass and run play. 

Hodgson added the extra point 

for a lightening quick 7-0 lead. 

Following the ensuing 

kickoff, the Buccanneers 

looked like they were going to 

come back but failed on a 

fourth and two situation. St. 

Mark’s then drove 59 yards in 

eight plays to score on another 

pass from Hodgson to Watson, 

this one covering six yards. 
With 3:54 still left in the 

- by both teams, St. 

vard line. Here Milford 

. quarterback Keith Betts got 

off an inspiring 65 yard run to 

cut the score to 14-6 with 8:24 

left in the half. 

After an unsuccessful drive 

Mark's 

drove 80 yards in nine plays to 

put themselves ahead 20-6. 

Chuck Hunter (31 carries, 213 

yards) accounted for 53 of the 

yards including the final 31. 
Just before the end of the 

first half Milford suffered a 

big blow to their second half 

chances fo a comeback when 

star runner Curt Beulah was 

ejected from the game for 

punching an opposing player. 
The Bucs were only penalized 

three times for 31 yards while 

the Spartans were penalized 

12 times for 107 yards. 

St. Mark’s was not about to 

let Milford get any closer as 

they once again drove 80 yards 

Rich Harmon picked up the 

loose ball and ran 30 yards to 

set up the second Milford 

touchdown. 

Betts ran the final four 

yards for the score. The try for 

two points failed and at the 

end of the third period the 

score was 27-12. St. Mark's 

took the ensuing kickoff and 

drove 66 yards for another 

touchdown on a three yard run 

by Bob Bileno. Nathan 

Weaver then seored Miford’s 

last touchdown on a 16 yard 

run. 

With a fourth and six 

situation on the Milford 49, 

Watson fumbled the snap on 

the punt. He picked it up, and 

when he stopped he had run 50 

yards for his third score of the 

game. Hodgson added the kick 

for the final 41-18 score. 

Before this. game Milford, 

A 

averaged 28.1 points while 

allowing only 7.6 points per 

game. 

The Spartans have won 20 in 

a row and will meet Christiana 

next Saturday for the 
championship. Against 

Milford St. Mark's led in first 

downs 21-11, rushing yardage 

380-203, and passing yardage 

94-31. 

Milford’s lone bright spot 

was Betts who ran for 129° 

yards on only 12 carries. 

Seniors who played their last 

game for the Bucs were: Don 
Johnson, Eric Watson, Keith 

Betts, Marvin Smith, Curt 

Beulah, Charley Saunders, 

Allen Sivils, Ed Batnard, Bill 

Eisenbrey, Ron Cirnithian, 

Brian Adams, Rich Harmon, 

Ron Lindale, Mike Savage, 

Bob Davis, Fentress Traxon, 
and David Heldson. 

  

    

NOTICE 
Holiday Of Magic Ticket 

Holders & Subscribers 
We humbly apologize for the non- 

performance, Sat., 
misunderstanding 

Nov. 23. A 

between the 
Booking Agent and Performers. 

This Problem Has Been Resolved. 
The Show Has Been Rescheduled 

For Thurs., Dec. 12th At 7:30 In 
The Dover Central Middle 

School Auditorium. 

All old tickets will be honored also 

additional tickets will be available at 

Band Boosters To Meet 

The Lake Forest Band Boosters will meet Monday 

evening, December 9 at 7:30 in the band room of W.T. 

Chipman school. The meeting will be to hear the report 

of the committee investigating the possibilities of 

buying new uniforms for W.T. Chipman band. All band 

boosters are urged to attend, especially parents of the 
members of the Chipman Marching Band and parents 

of children who will be in the band in the next few 
years. Mrs. E.B. Warrington is chairman of the 

committee. 

Help is needed for the dinner which the Boosters will 
be serving on December 7 at the high school. A phone 
call to Mrs. Philip Tuthill, of Bowers, president, for 

time and assignment is all that is necessary. Help from 

all boosters and band members will be appreciated.     
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In Germany, it is a common notion that if birds find a 
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the door. | ~'person’s cut hair, and build their nests with it, the person . | 1 over Knights of Columbls Magic Show Committée will suffer from headache. 

Brilliant Ei 
Chromacolor picture 1 IE [i Ato W hh F - |] | M : I pe { Come In To Webb's Ford-Lincoln- Mercury 

100% solid-state | g Modern styled console. Full base with | . chassis | frees arse onan To See The Exciting New Ford Granada And The 
p S i or Shs i Siuiaig wood : agg . 

i Lak pe Mercury Monarch. The Cars With The Expensive 
Cos | Chania 36” Look But A Very Sensible Price Tag. 
    

YOUR CHOICE 
OF THREE $699 
POPULAR 

  1974 Mustangs - (5) Demo's 

1974 Ford Custom 500 4-Dr. 
1974 Gran Torino Brougham 4-Dr. 
1974 Comet 4-Dr. 
1974 Comet 2-Dr. 
1974 Maverick 2-Dr. 
1973 Vega Panel Delivery 
1972 Ford LTD 2-Dr. H.Top 
1972 Nerowy Marquis Brougham 

4D. H.Top 
1971 Mercury Marquis 4-Dr. 

1972 Chevy % Ton Pick-Up 
1969 Ford F100 Pick-Up 

1971 Olds Toronado Custom 

1971 Buick Electra 225 4-Dr. HT. 
1971 Pontiac Catalina 4-Dr. Sedan 

1971 American Motors Gremlin 

1970 Chevy Il Nova 4-Dr. 

1969 Lincoln Continental 4-Dr. 
1968 Lincoln Continental 4-Dr. 
1968 Chevy Impala 2-Dr. HT. 
1965 Mustang 

1964 Buick 4-Dr. Sedan 

1966 GMC Suburban Carryall 
1971 Hale 2 Horse Trailer 

WEBB'S FORD 
LINCOLN - MERCURY 

MILFORD PHONE 422-8071 
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The COPLEY * F4746M 
Early American styled 
console with gallery, bracket 
feet. casters. Genuine 
Maple veneers and select 
hardwood solids on top. 
Gallery, front, ends and feet 
of simulated wood material. 
Solid-State Super Gold 
Video Guard Tuning System 
with Synchromatic 
70-Position UHF Channel 
Selector. AFC. 

The RUBENS - F4748 
Mediterranean styled console 

with full base, casters. Dark 
finished Oak color (F4748DE) or 
Pecan color (F4748P). Genuine 

wood veneers and select 
hardwood solids on top. Front, 

ends and base of simulated wood 
material. Solid-State Super Gold 
Video Guard Tuning System with 

Synchromatic 70-Position UHF 
Channel Selector. AFC. ~ 

    
  

    
rl The quality goes in before the name goes on’ 

Financing Available With Approved Credit Sales and Service 

L&D 
Electronics 

  

    

  

Harrington, Del. 

398-3965 

Quillen Shopping Center 

398-8297 
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Bowling 
By Leah S. Wheeler 

Week of Nov. 26 
Jack Sapp continued his 

howling streak Tuesday, Nov. 
26, as he piloted the Spoilers to 
a four point sweep over the T 
& M Rejects. He scored a 
grand 637 series, including 
games of 216 and 237. Also 

aiding the Spoilers was 
Leonard Outten with a 200 and 
a 224 for a 572 set. Bruce 

Harrington’s 554 series also 

played an important part in 

the win. Junior Bishop, Ray 

Wright and Bill Shockley 
: howled well for the losing 

- Rejects. 

Brothers Five took four 

points from Quillen’s Market, 

as Richard Dennis bowled a 

. the 
. Hayman collected a 578 series 

217 game and a 524 series. 

Quillen’s had just four men 

and had an all round off night. 
Taylor & Messick and Fry’s 

American tied two-two as 
Kenny Outten rolled a 202 

game and 549 series with 
George Collins adding a 539 
set. Tom Brown also bowled 

well for T & M. Jerry 

Hayman’s 534 series and John 

Forbes’ 201 game helped 
balance Fry’s attack. 

Ralph Butler of Butler's 
Fuel paced the team to a four 
point win over Jarrell Fuel as 

he collected a 550 series and a 
202 game with Jack Kohland 
and Charlie Brown aiding in 

team effort. Dallas 

which included a 202 game and 

Harold Melvin hit a 201 game 

and a fine 571 series, with 

Howard Brown and Norman 

Short bowling well inspite of 
defeat on the Jarrell side. 

Big John’s Son took three 

points from McKnatt’s as 

Mike Kohel, Sam Powell and 
Bill Kohel (528) bowled well. 

Harry Jack scattered the pins 

for a great 236 game and 

amassing a 569 series with 

Robert Garey aiding McKnatt 

Funeral Home to retain one 

point. 

Wally’s Garage took all four 

points from People’s 
Restaurant as David Ryan 

rolled a 206 game and Sonny 
Shultie hit a fine 200 game 

with a 539 series. Teammates 

Larry Breeding and Wally 
Ryan also aided in the win. 

Phil Shulties did his best with 

a 205 game for People’s, who 
had only four members. 

- Harrington Moose’s Dick 
Clegg gave a 225 game and 538 
series but saw the team drop 
three points to Penn Central 

Tues., Nov. 26. Richard 

Ratledge, Bernie Coffman, 

Donald Butler and Steve 
Baker howled well for Penn to 
move up from the cellar 
position. 

Dur-A-Clean dropped three 
points to Robbin’s Hardware 
but moved up in the standings. 
Frank Robbins rolled a 221 
game and 518 series aided by 
Ray Jarrell to give Robbin’s 
the extra power needed. 

Ind. High 

Jack Sapp 237 637 

Harry Jack 236 569 

Dick Clegg 225 

Leonard Qutten 224 572 

Frank Robbins 221 

Richard Dennis 217 

Dave Ryan 206 

Phil Shulties 205 

Ralph Butler 202 550 

Dallas Hayman 202 578 

Kenny P. Outten 202 

John Forbes 201 

Harold Melvin 201 571 

Sonny Shultie 200 

Bruce Harrington 554 

Standings W L 

Spoilers 37.15 

Brothers Five 36 16 

Taylor & Messick 32-720 

Fry's American 3 n 

Butler's Fuel 31... 

Big John's Son 30.5 21.5 

Wally’s Garage 26 26 

Jarrell Fuel 24 28 

Harrington Moose 22.5:29.5 

McKnatt Funeral Home 22°30 

Dur-A-Clean 22 30 

People’s Restaurant 21.5 30.5 

Robbin’s Hardware 2% 3) 

Penn Central 20.5 31.5 

T & M Rejects 20 32 

Quillen’s Market 19.33 

Week of 12-2 

Standings W L 

Spoilers 38 18 

Brothers Five 37.19 

Taylor & Messick 36 20 

Fry's American 34.022 

Big John’s Son 33.5225 

Butler's Fuel 33-3 

Wally’s Garage 29. 27 

Harrington Moose 25.5 30.5 

Jarrell Fuel 257, 31 

McKnatt Funeral Home 24:32 

People’s Restzurant 23.5 32.5 

Dur-A-.Clean 23.33 

Robbin’s Hardware 22 34 

Quillen’s Market 22 34 
T & M Rejects 22.34 

Penn Central 20.5 35.5 

Ind. High 

George Collins 243 647 

Frank Collins 231 

John Forbes 235 

Snooky Collins 213 571 

Kenny P. Outten 213 

Larry Horseman 211 584 

Leroy Wheeler 204 588 

James Shultie 204 

Kreg Jester ; 202 

Chris Moore 201 

(22) Keith Betts, Milford’s star quarterback, tries to turn the corner Saturday against St. Mark’s. He was stopped for a short 

gain. Betts who is noted for his running ability, did get off a 65 yard touchdown gallop against St. Mark’s. Milford was 

eliminated from the play-offs with the defeat by St. Mark’s. Play was held at the William Penn School in New Castle. : 

THE HARRINGTON JOURNAL, HARRINGTON, DELAWARE 

  

  
The Christian Youth 

Crusaders of the Greenwood 

United Methodist Church held 

their first Honor Council on 

Sunday evening, December 1. 

Cindy Davis, Teresa Work- 

man, Sheila Yoder, Gary 

Dickerson gave a demon- 

stration of the Christian 

Soldier Game with Everet 

Marvil and Jeff Gary on 

lights. 

Winners of the Cadet 

Coloring Contest were an- 

nounced: First, Carol 

Milbourne; second, Lynda 

Cox. and: third” Pam 
McCreary. 

Mrs. Dorothy Holland, the 

District CYC Leader and 

Director explained the 

program and complimented 

our local group. 

The = Christian . Youth 

Crusaders meet every 

Monday night from 6:30 to 8 

p.m. in the Educational Bldg. 

of the Greenwood United 

Methodist Church and it is for 

children in the first through 

the - sixth: grades.” “All 

denominations are welcome. 

You may start any time!! 

The Christian Youth 

Crusaders Program is en- 

tirely self-supporting. They 

are holding a Bake Sale on 

Saturday, December 7, at 10 

a.m. in front of Reynolds 

Market. All contributions are 

greatly appreciated and 

needed. Anything is welcome. 

Baked goods, salads, or 

Greenwood 
  By Pat Hatfield 

whatever. Call 349-5265 or 349- 
4895 for pickups. 

Revival Services will begin 

Sunday at Todd's Chapel and 

run through Dec. 15 at 7:30 

each night except Friday and 

Saturday. John Revel will be 

the evangelist. There will be 

special music: Sunday, 

Morgan Sisters and Green- 

wood Junior Choir; Monday, 

The Doughtens; Tuesday, 

Greenwood Laides Trio; 

Wednesday, the Epworth 

Quartet; Thursday, Mamie 

Lee Lankford: Sunday: 

Greenwood Senior Choir. 

Other dates to remember: 

Todd’s Christmas Program, 

December 19 at 7:30. 

December 20, Greenwood 

Christmas Program, 7:30; 

December 22, Greenwood 

Senior Choir will present a 

Christmas Cantata, ‘‘The 

Night the Angels Sang” in the 
evening. 

December 24, Candlelight 

service and caroling. 

On December: 1, the Rev. 

Phillip Shenton, pastor of St. 

Johnstown United Methodist 

Church, received 15 new 

members into the church and 

baptized 5. The members of 

the church gave them a warm 

welcome. Special music was 

presented. A solo by Mrs. 

Sylvia Willey and a duet by 

Mrs. Winnie Vincent and 

Walter Willey, Jr. ; 
  

We offerthe complete line of 
Texaco Fuel Chief 

Oil Heating Equipment. 
Texaco Fuel Chief Oil Burners— 
so quiet you can hardly hear them! 
Ideal for warm air, hot water, or 
steam heat systems. 

    

TRUST TEXACO TO WAR 
  

Texaco Fuel Chief Warm-Air Furnaces— 
for modernizing old fashioned warm {8 

air systems. It features the Texaco Fuel 
Chief Oil Burner. 

  

        

MYOU RIGHT WHERE YOU LIVE. 

     

  

Texaco Fuel Chief Water Heaters— 
designed to produce hot water for all household 
needs faster than the average family will ever use it. 
Ask us to call and analyze your home-heating 

needs at no obligation. 

  

  

  
Fuel Chief 
HEATING OIL   
  

& OIL HEATING EQUIPMENT 

PENINSULA 
oil co. 

Harrington Oil Division 

US Route 13 & Shaw Ave. 

Harrington, Del. 

398-8344 
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HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS 

can now 
EARN AND LEARN 

  

  
        

Classifieds Get Results 

    

|                 ] 

Your local Army Reserve unit in 
Dover, Del. has a new enlistment 
program for high school seniors 3) 

a He R LESS that allows students to delay entry 
THE BEST FO > into active duty up to nine months 

14 690 from the time they join the 

vs 3 Reserve. An added bonus of the 
(Guaranteed Completion 1-30 Working Days) new delayed entry program is that 

Ga Jb ; high school seniors can start get- 
Bg ting Army Reserve pay for up to six 
S RB am months before the beginning of 

active duty. This means seniors: 
2 still in high school can join the 

Reserve today and start earning 
$45.88 for each weekend of par- 
ticipation at the Reserve center. On 

Sad the job training is also provided in 

EE Tone 24 career opportunities and many 
he, : : excellent benefits are included Il Ai hen kitchenette Choice of flooring Sach ms $20,000 oi fulltime. life 

insurance, post exchange 
4 : FINANCING privileges and opportunity for 

© PAYMENTS advancement in skills and earning 
power. 

Call Now 856-3784 EC 
As low as $43.98 per Month > : 

(1 percent interest on 33 years) To Find Out How You Can 

DONOHOE Cash In On The Weekends 
Home Building Co , glo. op Call Master Sgt. Burris 

Nobody Can Beat My Price al : 
With Comparable Quality. at 

are Ta eras tnanaing for Name, or, Vell ane (302) 734-7532 Io     
Sa % 

are electric rates 
going up?” 

, “Ww re 

going fo stop 

We wish we knew. 

Just as we wish we knew when our 

own costs were going to stop going up. 

Because it's our increased costs that are 

forcing increases in your electric tates. 

You're familiar with what’s happening 

to some of these costs. For example, the 

price of the fuel we need to generate 

  3 ‘ A 
NCH IAL oc 3 , #2 

electricity. Many electric companies have ) : 

been paying two times as much for fuel 

as they did in 1972. Others have been 

faced with even greater increases. 

You're also familiar with environ- 

mental regulations. To date, Delmarva 

Power has invested over 50 million dollars . 

on environmental measures. This 

huge added investment, which we 

continue to make, has a direct effect 

on our costs. 

You may also know that since 1972 

electric companies have committed 
nearly two hundred million dollars to 

research and development to find better 

ways to generate electricity. 
Then when you add the increased 

costs of equipment and supplies along 
with today’s higher costs for borrowed 

money, you can see the pressure that’s 

being put on electric rates. | 

Like you, we wish everybody's prices 

could be kept down. But there is just no 

way to keep electric rates down when 

the costs of everything needed to 

produce electricity keep going up. 

Delmarva 
   Daas 
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Local Fire Prevention Essay Winners 

4 7th & th Grade 

L. tor: Richard Shultie, President of Harrington Vol. Fire Co., 
Mike Everline, 2nd place, Deborah Wyatt, 1st place (Kent Co. 
winner), Steve Kish, 3rd place. 

  

Sth & 6th Grade 
Valerie Porter, 2nd place, Sherry Calhoun, 1st place, Mark 
Maloney, 3rd place, Shultie. 

  

   

  

   

    

   

  

   

    

   

  

   

3rd & 4th Grade 
Faye Kates, 2nd place; Michael Moore, 1st place, Karen Way, 

3rd place, Shultie. 

  

| Peach Blossom 4-H News 
The November meeting was 

called to order on the 13th with 

the officers and leaders of the: 

Rising Sunshine 4-H Club as 

our guest. Jonathan Harcum 

opened the meeting with the 

repeating of the 4-H pledge 

and flag salute. Ronna 

Legates and Jeff Garey gave 

safety tips on fire prevention. 

We were led in songs by Kathi 
and Debbie Hopkins. Jeff 

Garey played several 

selections on his trombone. 

Betty Moulton’s health report 

was on the importance of a 

good diet. 

Plans were made for a bowl- 

ing party on November 29 with 

Leslie Smith serving as 

chairman. We also talked 

about entering the Harrington 

Christmas parade. Lorraine 

McAdams and Donna Hinz- 

man were welcomed as new 

members to our group. 

The annual county 

achievement banquet was 

held on October 26th in Caesar 

Rodney School cafeteria. The 

following members reported 

on the county medals they 
received. Judy Back, health; 

Brenda Clark, bicycle: Glen 

Divel. electric: Linda 

-and poultry; 

Newnom, clothing; Kathi 

Hopkins, dog; Rochelle 

Messick, garden; Donald 

Hopkins, horticulture; Joyce 

Hinzman, foods and con- 

servation; David Mesibov, 

photography, archery and 

garden; Terri Tarr, clothing, 

dress revue and foods; Lisa 

Clark, dog and photo; Debbie 

Hopkins, dog, foods, clothing 

Ronna Legates 

received a trophy for out- 

standing first year member 

and Donald Hopkins received 

the Ruritan Garden trophy. 

Members brought home five 

individual judging trophies, 

two team trophies, and 11 

visual presentation cer- 

tificates. We were especially 

happy to have former 

president Robin Cahall in- 

ducted into the Kent County 
Link Association. 

Leader Mrs. Mesibov 

reported on her recent trip to 

Germany, France, Swit- 

zerland and Israel, telling 

something of the people, and 

places she visited. 

Tasty refreshments were 

served by Lisa and Brenda 

Clark and Ronna Legates. 
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24.HOUR SERVICE 

FRY’S AMERICAN 

Northbound Lane U.S. 13 

Harrington, Del. 

  

2nd Grade 

Ivan Coleman, 2nd place, Brian Hawkins, 1st place, Michael 
McColley, 3rd place, Shultie. 

Biden Pleased 
With Transit Bill 

Senator Joseph R. Biden, 

Jr., (D) said recently he was 

pleased with the final passage, 

and signing into law by 

President Ford, of the Mass 

Transit Bill. The bill, which 

passed the Senate last week by 

a vote of 64 to 17, authorized 

the expenditure of $11.8 billion 

through fiscal year 1980 for 

operating expenses and 

capital improvements for the 

nation’s mass transit system. 

“Transportation accounts 

for nearly 24 percent of 

America’s total energy 
consumption,” Biden pointed 

out, ‘‘and 52 percent (9 million 

barrels a day) of the U.S. 

petroleum consumption. If we 

are to expect our people to 

reduce gasoline consumption, 

as they must, then we must 

provide them with alternative 

transportation 

“Improved mass transit 
systems,” Biden continued, 

“not only provide desperately 

needed savings in fuel con- 

sumption, but also have a 

positive effect on air quality 

while reducing congestion ef 

our highways.” 

Biden also noted that thirty 

years ago America enjoyed a 

much larger and effective 

public transit system than we 

have today. In 1945, for 

example, there were nearly 19 

billion trips made on our 

various public transportation 

systems. But in 1973, in spite 

of our increase in population, 

this number fell to 5 billion. 

“We need to restore our 

mass transit system,” Biden 

said, ‘‘at least to its World 

War II level. We must view 

mass transit for what it really 

is - not just an expenditure - 

but as an investment we 

cannot afford not to make.” 

— Century Club News — 

The Harrington New Cen- 

tury Club held its regular 

meeting Nov. 24 with Mrs. 

Joseph Brinster presiding. 

Mayor William Minner 

addressed the group on 

“Public Affairs’. The City 

Manager, Jack Harrington, 

was unable to be present due 

to a death. The Mayor cited 

projects that have been done 

during the past several years. 

Among these were the 

resurfacing of Reese Ave., the 

ditch drain project, as well as 

the grading of alleys in town. 

The recent ‘bicycle 

registration was mentioned, 

as well as the projected plans 
for the. repair of several city 

streets to improve drainage. 

New members to the club 

are Mrs. Mildred Cooper and 

Miss Pauline Hopkins. 

The next meeting will be the 

Christmas party, to be 
Monday, Dec. 9 at 6:30 p.m. 

Members are requested to 

bring a covered dish and 

guest. Mrs. David Winkler and 

her committee will be in 
charge. 

Give A Friend 
A Gift 
Come Christmas 

Give A Subscription 

To The Harrington Journal. 

Covering All The News In 

Lower Kent And Upper Sussex 

Counties. 

Only $5.00 Per Year 
In State. 

$6.00 Out Of State 

Name ..... 

Address 

eceoecv0eccoccsooe 

Clip 
And Mail Today 

To Harrington Journal 

1 Commerce St. Harrington 

Delaware 19952 

eee 

Please enclose check 
or money order   

      

51b. or more 

UILLEN’S DAIRY MARKET 

Dorman St. 

Esskay “Quality” Beef Steak Sale 
Sirloin Steak $ 

   
   
ROUND GROUND $ 

(EXTRA LEAN) 

FULL CUT 

ROUND STEAK 
(WELL TRIMMED) 

Hind Quarter 

ot Beef 
   

   

  

Lunch Meat 
BOLOGNA 

  

Avg. Weight 

POLISH SAUSAGE 
1 Ib. pkg. 

SALAMI 
or PICKLE LOAF 

6 oz. Vac 

140 - 150 Ibs. 

Goetz “Butcher Brand” 

[4] 0TS TRE DRS OF 18 J $7: 0 i) Bi 4 {TU g 

— 10:00 P.M. — For Your Convenience 

8 5 (A DER REE. 

8:00 AM. 

119: 
$1.09. 

$1.49. 
cut and 
wrapped 

di    

  

Franks 
b x. C7 

    

   

Pac 49: 
Boiled Ham lice & Packaged 

store) 

1 lb. or more 

$1.79 
  

  

JAMESTOWN (Smithfield Cured) 

SLICED BACON 

  

      

  

    

QUILLEN’S HOMEMADE 

Pork Sausage 
LOOSE 

99- 
STUFFED 

$1.09.. 

  

T-Bone Steak 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 35, 1974 

  

Harrington, Del. 

$1 
(WELL TRIMMED) 

69: 
(WELL TRIMMED) 

Porterhouse Steak $1.79». 
(WELL TRIMMED) 
  

AW, STIG JHE 110A 
doth tn, Hh ions 
iy a wi 

    A 
22 oz. loaf 

39¢ 
  

  

“VEL” Dishwashing Liquid 
(10 oz. FREE) 32 oz. container 

MODESS 

Sanitary Napkins 
Reg. or Super - Box of 12 

[J 

MFG-15 

19 

Maxwell House Coffee 

ANY GRIND Ib. $F-19 
WITH COUPON 

Limit 1 per Family at Quillen’'s Dairy Market 

Offer Expires 12-7-74 

  

59: 

OLEO MARGARINE 

POT PIE 

Red Kidney Beans “2, 

HERR’S THIN 

Pretzels 
wn 39¢ 

3 for $1.00 

QQ 

69: 

FRUIT CAKES 
PARKAY 

Va\s. 16 oz. pkg. 

FROZEN FOODS 

  

“Tagged. for SawingsXk 
MORTON'S FROZEN £ 0 

Beef - Chicken 

-39 
19 

2-8 oz. pkgs. 

MRS. PAUL'S 

FISH STICKS 
Family size 14 oz. pkg. 

FROSTY ACRES 

Stew Vegetables 20 oz. 
bag 

  

PILLSBURY READY-TO-SPREAD 

FROSTINGS rox. cor 
HANOVER 

O
N
 

Iw
 

AN
 

BN
 

: 2 Zz. 

Pork & Bosns 4 cans “id 
HANOVER 

79: 

Spaghetti Dinner 50. 
(with mushroom or meat) 192 oz. box 

2:99 
SMITH’S DRY 

Blackeye Beans 

KELLOGG’S 7-0z. box 

“Special K” CEREAL 
    49: 

  

LOCAL RED OR GOLDEN 

DELICIOUS APPLES 
3.89 GQ 

LETTUCE Lge. Crisp 

neans JO 7 
Prices Effective Dec. 5-6-7-1974 

     

  

  

    

   

   


